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FERAL pigs cause sig-
nificant economic losses 
to agricultural produc-
tion and, while there are 
many anecdotal reports 
of individual impacts to 
farmers, regional-scale 
costs have not been well 
documented. 

In many instances, the 
limited resources that are 
available are preferentially 
being applied to support 
on-ground management 
programs to control feral 
pig populations, rather than 
routine monitoring and 
economic impact studies. 

Such information would 
be extremely useful to en-
courage local engagement 
and participation by land 
managers in coordinated 
best-practice manage-
ment programs across dif-
ferent land tenures, and to 
demonstrate the need for 
ongoing feral pig manage-
ment efforts to reduce the 
economic impacts being 
experienced. 

In October 2021, a report 
on the economic losses at-
tributed to feral pigs in the 
northwest region of NSW 
– for the period of winter 
2020 and summer 2020-21 
– was released by North 
West Local Land Services 
as part of a three-year 
study being conducted on 
its behalf by consultancy 
AgEconPlus. 

A survey of land man-
agers and agronomists was 

used to collect information 
across eleven agricultural 
enterprises on average re-
gional yields, estimated pig 
damage, estimated hec-
tares affected by feral pigs 
within the region for each 
enterprise and commodity 
prices. 

The enterprises included 
in the analysis were barley, 
canola, chickpeas, cotton 
lint (irrigated), cotton lint 
(dryland), faba beans, hay, 
maize, sorghum for grain, 
sheep for meat and wool, 
and wheat.

Cattle enterprises were 
not included due to the 
complexity of estimating 
the impacts of diseases 
transmitted to cattle by 
feral pigs.

The economic losses 
across these enterprise 
types for the 2020-21 
winter and summer seasons 
in northwest NSW alone 
were estimated to be $47.2 
million. 

This study coincided 
with favourable seasonal 
conditions, with increases 
in feral pig populations 
occurring in the region 
between winter 2020 and 
summer 2020-21 – albeit 
from a low population base 
due to drought – as well as 
higher commodity prices 
and higher than average 
yields. 

Across the region, 
wheat was found to have 
the largest absolute agri-
cultural losses during the 
2020-21 season of $20.64 
million, followed by cotton 
lint (irrigated) $7.11 mil-
lion, chickpeas $6.07 mil-
lion, barley $5.87 million 
and sorghum $3.99 million. 

The relative size of the 
regional commodity losses 
reflected the areas planted 
for each crop during the 
study period. 

Importantly, these cost 
estimates did not include 
losses from pigs accessing 

feeders, reduced breeder 
productivity from diseases 
or reduced pasture avail-
ability, damage to infra-
structure such as fences 
and water troughs, or to 
environmental assets. 

These findings highlight 
that the national estimate 
of the damage caused by 
feral pigs to agricultural 
businesses, which was 
determined in 2002 to be 
$106.5 million, needs to be 
updated. 

Work to determine the 
economic market impacts 
and non-market envi-
ronmental and social im-
pacts caused by feral pigs 
is currently underway by 
the Australian Bureau of 
Agricultural Resources 
Economics and Sciences. 

It is expected that this in-
formation will be available 
in June 2023. 

For further details, the 
final report can be ac-
cessed via agecon.com.
au/economic-benefits-of-
feral-pig-control or directly 
here.

The webinar hosted 
by North West Local 
Land Services is avail-
able at feralpigs.com.au/
resources/#webinars

Feel free to contact me 
at heather.channon@feral 
pigs.com.au or call 0423 
056 045 to discuss your 
feral pig management is-
sues or any information 
presented in this article. 

Cost of feral pigs to producers 
Crop damage caused by feral pigs. Photo: Central West Local Land Services

by HEATHER CHANNON 
National Feral Pig Management

Co-ordinator

OVER the past decade, 
we have seen a rise in 
consumer awareness 
and interest in global 
agricultural supply 
chains. 

Many community 
members are increas-
ingly questioning an-
imal-welfare practices 
and requesting more 
information to make 
choices about their food. 

This interest has been 
partly driven by animal-
activist groups influ-
encing the global narra-
tive on what ethical prac-
tices for rearing livestock 
are. 

This has led to many 
animal husbandry prac-
tices being questioned 
across international ju-
risdictions, affecting leg-
islative reform. 

These vocal and well-
funded advocates are de-
termined to create long-
term change at whatever 
cost. 

In addition, the growing 
interest from Australia’s 
banking institutions and 
recent changes to lending 
criteria for animal indus-
tries further indicates the 
changing perception and 
change in narrative to-
ward animal welfare in 
Australia. 

In 2019, National Aus-
tralia Bank was the first 
of the big four banks to 
develop animal-welfare 
principles – that would 
guide future lending de-
cisions. 

It was also the first 
Australian bank to make 
a statement on these an-
imal-welfare principles, 
advising that its lending 
would be driven by the 
latest developments 
in relevant legislation, 
standards and regula-
tions, and backed by sci-
ence.

With the federal elec-
tion in late May and the 

establishment of another 
animal-welfare alli-
ance, the policy spotlight 
continues to remain on 
livestock and intensive 
farming industries, now 
more than ever. 

For the pork industry 
specifically, over the past 
two years there has been 
a shift in welfare policy 
around the use of far-
rowing crates. 

This has also been 
adopted in several other 
countries, including New 
Zealand, the United 
Kingdom and other 
countries within the Eu-
ropean Union, as well as 
California and Massa-
chusetts in the US. 

The Australian pork 
industry remains com-
mitted to ensuring the 
highest animal-welfare 
standards are under-
pinned with the latest 
science. 

The industry invests 
heavily in research to 
support new technologies 
and practices to improve 
pig health and welfare.

We strongly believe 
that a robust scientific 
approach to welfare is 
the basis for a sustain-
able industry, in terms of 
delivering and exceeding 
community expectations 
and commercial realities.

We acknowledge that 
as community sentiment 
changes, we have the op-

portunity to reframe how 
consumers and interest 
groups view the Aus-
tralian pork industry. 

At Australian Pork 
Limited, we see this as 
an opportunity to shine 
a light on our positive 
animal-welfare practices 
and provide our people 
with the confidence, 
training and support to 
tell our industry’s story. 

As I have previously 
shared with you, APL 
has partnered with The 
Livestock Collective to 
run a program that aims 
to promote a deeper 
connection and build on 
the shared values of the 
sector, while promoting 
a united pork industry 
that provides greater vis-
ibility, communication 
and engagement with the 
wider community. 

It is our mission to fa-
cilitate an increased un-
derstanding of the sector 
and its animal-welfare 
practices, ensuring our 
sector is sustainable, sup-
ported and celebrated. 

With the assistance of 
The Livestock Collective 
and industry programs 
such as Awards for Pro-
grams that Enhance 
Learning, we will sup-
port our future leaders, 
influencers and advo-
cates of the Australian 
pork industry. 

Committed to ensuring high 
animal welfare standards

Point of View
by MARGO ANDRAE CEO
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THE Australian pork 
industry and researchers 
from UNSW Canberra 
have developed a sustain-
able cost-neutral device 
to safely recycle on-farm 
effluent and potentially 
generate a source of pure 
drinking water. 

Now, the duo are looking 
for private sector invest-
ment to scale the tech-
nology. 

As the world’s most 
consumed meat – and 
the second most popular 
protein in Australia – the 
pork industry is big busi-
ness. 

More than 400,000 
metric tonnes of pork are 
produced across 2700 sites 
in Australia each year, 
contributing over $5.3 bil-
lion to the economy.

But as with any intensive 
agriculture, pork produc-
tion doesn’t come without 
its by-products, and the 
biggest in this industry is 
effluent.

Australian Pork Limited 
has invested significantly 
into a range of projects 
that investigate the ef-
fective management and 
reuse of manure and ef-
fluent. 

This is a key aspect of 
meeting the industry’s 
commitment to producing 
environmentally sustain-
able pork. 

APL climate friendly 
farming program leader 
Gemma Wyburn said, 
“The pork industry is very 
progressive and innova-
tive in the environmental 
and sustainability space.”

“We’ve always been 
very keen to innovate and 
try new things, and we’ve 
been investing steadily in 
the environmental space 
for a long time now. 

“Not only do we have 
environmental pressures, 
but we’ve also got social 
pressures to make changes 
and improvements. 

“It’s no longer accept-
able to do the same old 
thing and get the same old 
results – we must inno-
vate and improve, particu-
larly in climate-friendly 
farming.

“It is an extension of our 
desire to grow our pigs 
in the best way we can 
and make sure that we 
are looking after the envi-
ronment and people while 
we’re doing it.”

Turning waste into 
water

“APL has a bold ambi-
tion to be a leader in the 
circular space and to have 
zero waste on farm,” Ms 
Wyburn said.

This includes looking at 
more innovative ways of 
dealing with liquid effluent 
and manure, which is made 
up of approximately 90 
percent water. 

The remaining 10 percent 
can contain waste feed, 
water used for cleaning 
and cooling, spilt drinking 
water, detergents and disin-
fectants, as well as traces of 
veterinary chemicals. 

“APL was interested in 
looking at all aspects of en-
vironmental management, 
and water recycling came 
up in terms of exploring 
an optional better use of 
water,” Ms Wyburn said.

“We reviewed the tech-
nologies that were currently 
available and none seemed 
particularly suited to the 
piggery environment and 
the particular challenges 
we had around having dirty 
water and wanting to reuse 
that.”

Since identifying that 
priority, APL has invested 
significant funding in re-
search being conducted by 
a team at UNSW Canberra, 
led by Dr Adrian Garrido 
Sanchis, a lecturer with the 
School of Science.
How bubbles and biogas 
can inactivate water-
borne pathogens

The UNSW researchers 
developed a device known 
as a bubble column evapo-
rator, which was designed 
to produce sterilised water 
by destroying the bacteria 
and viruses in the effluent.

The BCE creates a con-
tinuous stream of hot fine 
bubbles measuring be-
tween 1-3mm in diameter 
at 150-200C, which rise up 
through the solution being 
treated. 

The collision of the hot 
rising bubbles with path-
ogens – such as viruses, 
bacteria, protozoa and blue-
green algae – will inacti-
vate them.

The sterilised water is 
then safe to be re-used 
in a variety of situations 
across the farm, including 
washing down sheds or wa-
tering fields. 

The device has also 
proven successful in de-
salinating water and has 

the potential to create clean 
drinking water as a sec-
ondary by-product of the 
treatment process, by con-
densing the supersaturated 
gases that leave the unit.

“Some of the experi-
ments have shown that 
you can use it to separate 
out brackish water, which 
might provide more op-
tions for water sources for 
producers using bore water 
– as that can often have too 
high a mineral content to 
work well with their equip-
ment or has a taste that 
means some animals won’t 
drink it,” Ms Wyburn said.

Ms Wyburn said that 
while the device was not 
currently set up to generate 
large enough quantities of 
pure water to make it a 
viable source of drinking 
water for the pork in-
dustry, it has the potential 
for someone to develop it 
further.
Trials put runs on the 
board for new agritech

Dr Adrian Garrido San-
chis said his team have 
been working on this de-
vice for around six years 
and have conducted in-lab 
trials and a small field trial 
at the UNSW Canberra 
campus. 

Plans for a larger scale 
on-farm trial were quashed 
as a result of COVID-19, 
however the work to date 
has already proven the 
technology’s effectiveness 
at this scale.

“We had the opportu-
nity to work with APL in 
order to move this tech-
nology from lab scale into 
a prototype, and then into a 
commercial prototype,” Dr 
Sanchis said.

“The questions were, if 
this idea works in the lab, 
will it work in real-life, and 
could we escalate this idea 
or this lab technology into a 
usable real technology?

“That was the motiva-
tion, and the results of the 
trials demonstrated that it 
was possible, but we still 
need more investment to 
fully achieve the final goal 
that is to commercialise 
the technology within the 
sector.”

Additional research 
tested the use of electrically 
heated air, solar heated air 
and combustion gas from 
gas engines to generate the 
heat bubbles required by 
the device.

Dr Sanchis said combus-

tion gas provides the most 
efficient and effective 
heating method and would 
allow the device to run with 
no operational costs once 
implemented by piggeries 
with biogas generators, as 
they can utilise the com-
bustion gas already being 
produced onsite to deliver a 
closed-loop solution.
Exploring all avenues for 
commercial opportunities

UNSW and APL pat-
ented the combustion gas 
technology and are now 
looking for private sector 
partners to take the device 
to the next level with ad-
ditional research, followed 
by the development and 
manufacture of a commer-
cial scale unit, read             y 
for sale.

While APL are keen to 
see the initial focus remain 
on bringing the device 
to market for use by the 
Australian pork industry, 
both Ms Wyburn and Dr 
Sanchis said the poten-
tial for this technology 
has much wider possi-
bilities both in Australia 
and overseas.

Aside from other in-
tensive agriculture pro-
duction systems such as 
dairy and horticulture, 
the device offers poten-
tial value to be adapted 
to sterilise water in other 
environments, which 
produce large amounts 
of combustion gases – 
such as landfills, waste-
water treatment plants, 
biogas plants and coal 
power plants. 

Upscaling the pure 
water production ca-
pacity in these settings 
could also help to al-
leviate water security is-

sues in rural communi-
ties. 

“Our end goal is to get 
these devices available 
for our pig producers and 
other farmers at a rea-
sonable cost,” Ms Wy-
burn said.

To ensure momentum 
of this technology, 
finding future-minded 
investors is imperative.

“We’re look ing 
for someone who is 
passionate about the in-
dustry and is willing to 
progress it, noting that 
there are applications be-
yond the pork industry 
and options for it to be 
developed further for 
other sectors,” Ms Wy-
burn said.

“We are very open to 
ways to take this forward 
because we think it is 
a new technology with 
high potential. 

“We don’t have the re-
sources to push it any 
further ourselves, so 
we’re keen to work with 
people who see the po-
tential in it that we do.

“Australian pork pro-
ducers have always been 
responsive to technology 
that reduces waste and 
of course their cost of 
production. 

“We believe there’s a 
real opportunity for the 
industry as we move to-
wards a future of zero 
waste in Australian pig 
farming.”

Learn more about this 
investment opportunity 
at growag.com/listings/
c o m m e r c i a l - o p p o r t u 
 nity/wastewater-and-
ef f luent-ster i l isat ion-
technology.  Michelle 
Meehan

Turning waste into drinking water

Australian Pork Limited has invested significantly into 
a range of projects that investigate the effective man-
agement and reuse of manure and effluent. 
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> Designed in France for Australia
> Quick and easy local construction
> Premium Construction materials
> Minimises feed consumption
> Maximises meat production
> Reduces energy consumption
> Easy cleaning and maintenance

P R E M I U M 
PIG HOUSES

To find out more contact Bruno Pimenta. 
email: bruno.pimenta@agcocorp.com  
tel: 0476 760 240 

C-LINES produce a premium range of buildings for pig 
production. Designed in France to the highest standards, 
they offer the best performance in biosecurity, environmental 
control and animal welfare. With minimum energy  
consumption and easy maintenance C-LINES are the place 
to go for your next pig house.
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AFTER digesting a de-
lectable animal welfare 
piece in an April edi-
tion of Pig Progress by 
Monique Pairis-Garcia, 
veterinarian and asso-
ciate professor at North 
Carolina State University 
in the US, I thought I’d 
review the RSPCA’s view 
on the Five Freedoms 
Animal Welfare model 
and how it’s standing up 
to the increasingly ob-
served Five Domains 
model.

According to the 
RSPCA ‘knowledge base’, 
the latter approach allows 
a distinction to be made 
between the physical and 
functional factors that af-
fect an animal’s welfare, 
and the overall mental 
state of the animal arising 

from these factors. 
Over the past 20 years, 

this paradigm has been 
widely adopted as a tool 
for assessing the welfare 
impacts of research proce-
dures, pest animal control 
methods and other inter-
ventions in animals’ lives.

The Five Freedoms and 
Five Domains frame-
works contain essentially 
the same five elements. 

However, the Five Do-
mains explore the mental 
state of an animal in more 
detail and acknowledge 
that for every physical as-
pect that is affected, there 
may be an accompanying 
emotion or subjective ex-
perience that may also af-
fect welfare. 

This is useful in terms 
of reinforcing the message 
that emotional needs are 
as important as physical 
needs for animals.

One of the most impor-
tant strengths of the Five 
Domains is the clarity it 
provides that merely min-
imising or resolving nega-
tive physical or mental 

states does not necessarily 
result in positive welfare, 
but may only provide, at 
best, a neutral state. 

To have good welfare, 
animals need more than 
this.

To help ensure animals 
have a ‘life worth living’, 
they must have the op-
portunity to have positive 
experiences such as an-
ticipation, satisfaction and 
satiation. 

To enable this, those re-
sponsible for the care of 
animals need to provide 
them with environments 
that not only allow but 
encourage animals to ex-
press behaviours that are 
rewarding. 

This shift in under-
standing is the basis for 
the Five Domains model 
incorporating positive 
welfare states. 

Thus, the Five Domains 
provide a means of evalu-
ating the welfare of an 
individual or group of ani-
mals in a particular situa-
tion, with a strong focus 
on mental well-being and 

positive experiences. 
The Five Domains also 

allow thinking to be ex-
tended beyond the Five 
Freedoms – to place even 
greater emphasis on pro-
viding opportunities for 
animals to be exposed to 
or engage in activities that 
provide positive experi-
ences.

According to Assoc 
Prof Pairis-Garcia, Tyson 
Foods announced last 
year that it would transi-
tion to the Five Domains 
model and it appeared 
that other food companies 
were considering a similar 
shift. 

“We must wait to see 
if the long-standing Five 
Freedoms remains the 
foundational piece in 
which animal welfare 
policy, legislation and 
education rely on or if 
a change to a new ap-
proach such as the Five 
Domains is upon us,” she 
concluded.

Tyson Foods Inc is an 
American multinational 
corporation based in 
Springdale, Arkansas, 
that operates in the food 
industry. 

The company is the 
world’s second largest 
processor and marketer 
of chicken, beef and pork 
after JBS SA. 

Tyson Foods Australia 
operates a food processing 
facility in Coominya in-
Queensland, manufac-
turing beef products for 
the Australian and export 
markets. 

Delivering Specialist Agribusiness 

Public Relations Skills that will 

build your business, enhance 

your brand, promote your 

products and sell your services, 

all backed by unsurpassed 

professionalism, experience  

and track record.

M  E

Five Freedoms and Five Domains frameworks.

Though these sows are group housed and therefore have some freedoms, they might not meet the Five 
Domains model.

Cant
Comment  

by BRENDON CANT

Five freedoms domain 
of healthy debate

Animal Attendants
$60 – 65K per annum

CEFN Pty Ltd, one of the leading operations within the Australian 
pork industry, is continuing to expand its operations with the 
introduction of new world-class designed and built breeder 
and finishing facilities located in the Yelarbon and Leyburn areas 
of the Darling Downs in Queensland.

If you believe that this position may be for you, please submit your Resume and Cover 
Letter via email to admin@cefn.com.au with ‘Animal Attendant’ as the subject.  
Please note that only applicants required for an interview will be contacted after their 
applications are received.

To assist us with this ongoing growth, we 
are looking to recruit Animal Attendants 
based at these sites. 

As construction is well underway, we are 
looking to commence staff as soon as 
possible. 

Both Australian residents and appropriate 
visa holders will be considered for the 
position.

This role will be completing animal hus-
bandry duties – working directly with the 
stock. 

Though experience in a similar field is 
preferred, it is not essential as an extensive 
training program will be provided.

Applicants can expect a base wage of 
$60-65,000 per annum by the end of pro-
bation, which includes regular overtime 
and rostered weekend work. Salary will be 
negotiated depending on skills and expe-
rience in accordance with our Collective 
Agreement.

CEFN prides itself in being a preferred em-
ployer within the Australian pork industry. 
We offer our staff an 11-day fortnightly 
roster. We require staff that have a com-
mitment to performance, are proactive, 
honest, reliable and take responsibility for 
their actions. CEFN is an equal opportunity 
employer.

EVER wondered 
where the term ‘pork-
barrelling’ came from?

Well, according to 
broadcaster and word-
smith Kel Richards, ap-
parently the term ‘pork-
barrelling’ started as a 
joke, though it was very 
quickly taken up as a 
way to describe what 
politicians could do with 
taxpayers’ money.

Mr Richards said an 
American author named 
Edward Everett Hale 
wrote a short story pub-
lished in 1863, in which 
he portrayed a “back-
wards politician at a 
little polling station with 
a big barrel of salted 
pork.”

He said the man gave 
a piece of salted pork 
to anyone who promised 
him their vote.

“But it was a joke, it 
was just a funny short 
story,” Mr Richards said.

“Ten years later after 
the American Civil War, 
it was taken seriously 
and newspapers started 
using it as a serious met-
aphor for government 
spending that was in-
tended to buy the votes, 
and it’s been used that 
way since 1873.” 

A little pork trivia. 

Term ‘pork-barreling’ 
started as a joke

Five Freedoms Five Domains

1. From hunger and thirst (by providing 
access to fresh water and a balanced 
diet to maintain full health)

1. Nutrition (Animals must have access 
to suitable quantities of a balanced diet 
of a variety of nutritious foods and 
water for optimal health)

2. From discomfort (by providing a safe 
environment, shelter and a comfortable 
resting place)

2. Environment (Animals must have safe, 
ample space with suitable temperature, 
air flow, light and protection from noise 
for optimal health)

3. From pain, injury and disease (through 
prevention, rapid diagnosis and treat-
ment)

3. Health (Animals must be treated for 
disease, injury or functional impairment 
to maintain an appropriate body condi-
tion and good fitness)

4. To express normal behaviour (by pro-
viding sufficient space, proper facilities 
and company of the animal’s own kind)

4. Behaviour (Animals must be provided 
with opportunities to engage in play, 
explore, move, bond and interact with 
others of their species, and have suit-
able space to retreat and sleep)

5. From fear and distress (by ensuring 
conditions and treatment which avoid 
mental suffering)

5. Mental state (An animal’s overall 
welfare is directly affected by factors of 
nutrition, environment, health and be-
haviour, which all impact on the mental 
health of animals)

http://porknews.com.au/
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SOLUTION.
SOLUTION.
SOLUTION.

on Booth number 145 & 146

FOR A NATURAL

Visit BEC Feed Solutions at PIX/AMC

FOR A NATURAL
FOR A NATURAL
FOR A NATURAL
FOR A NATURAL
FOR A NATURAL
FOR A NATURAL

IT’S TIME

SOLUTION.
SOLUTION.

Visit BEC Feed Solutions at PIX/AMC

BEC Feed Solutions proudly represents 
our international partners:

Visit BEC Feed Solutions at PIX/AMC
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AJ Bush and Sons oper-
ates the largest rendering 
facility in Australia, lo-
cated within the state de-
velopment area of Bro-
melton, Queensland. 

Meat by-products are pro-
cessed through six different 
rendering process lines, 
and the company received 
a Climate Alliance Award 
for site emissions reduc-
tion.
The issue

When the treatment la-

goon was not responding 
to the installed surface 
aerators, plant engineering 
manager Byron Boyers 
contacted Hydro Innova-
tions for advice. 
The solution

Hydro Innovations rec-
ommended using two of its 
Gorman-Rupp Echo-Storm 
Venturi aerators. 

These are bank-mounted 
aerators that use self-
priming pumps to ‘drive’ 
them. 

The pump required 
to drive the units was a 
Gorman-Rupp self-priming 
T10 Super T Series pump. 

This was the perfect solu-
tion for Mr Boyers because 
he was able to re-purpose 
an already existing-
Gorman-Rupp pump.
The benefits of using the 
solution

Mr Boyers said that one 
of the first requirements 
when selecting equipment 
was ease of access – this 

was the beauty of the Echo-
Storm Venturi aeration 
system. 

He also said that due to 
unimpeded access, instal-
lation was a “breeze.”
The results

Mr Boyers and his team 
are extremely happy with 
the outcome of the project. 

“The visual colour of 
the water and surrounding 
odour has significantly im-
proved within a week of 
installation,” he said.

Gorman-Rupp’s Echo-
Storm Venturi aerators are 
available in four sizes – 50, 
75, 100 and 150mm – and 
are very popular with com-
panies and organisations 
wanting to improve safety 
and reduce maintenance 
costs associated with run-
ning their aeration systems.

More information on 
these systems can be ob-
tained from Hydro Innova-
tions at info@hydroinnova 
tions.com.au 

Aerator upgrade for safer and better aeration

Two bank-mounted Gorman-Rupp Echo-Storm 
Venturi aerators driven by a Gorman-Rupp self-prim-
ing T10 Super T Series pump. 

http://porknews.com.au/
mailto:info%40hydroinnova%0Ations.com.au?subject=
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■ Farrowing and weaner crates, 
growers and baconer pens. ■ Feed 
hopper with stainless steel trough.

■ Farrowing flooring with a 10mm gap; 
weaners flooring with a 12mm gap; and 
growers flooring with a 15mm gap.

Excellent quality 
Concrete Slats for Piggeries

Diagonal Farrowing Crate.  Straight Farrowing Crate.

Ph (02) 6644 6065
Mobile 0437 431 901 | Email sales@vereyken.com.au 

2 Clark Rd, Junction Hill • PO Box 421, Grafton NSW 2460

Head Office: Vereyken Bros. Pty Ltd Anytime or (02) 6644 6065
 ABN 11 003 543 548                 Mobile: 0437 431 901 

Victoria: Ben Slots  Phone: (03) 9462 4266 
Freecall: 1800 999 245   Mobile: 0418 388 842

ALL FLOORING IS MADE TO SIZE AT NO EXTRA COST

AusScan Monthly Early Harvest Report for March 2022 scans

http://porknews.com.au/
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PROSWINE.COM.AU proswine@apiam.com.au

•  APIAM SWINE SERVICES AND SUPPORT HUB

•  ONLINE HEALTH AND PRODUCTION RESOURCES

•  ACCESS TO FEATURE ARTICLES

•  LOCAL AND GLOBAL NEWSFEEDS

•  ONLINE SHOP – FAST DELIVERY

YOUR CENTRAL POINT 
FOR EVERYTHING SWINE

CENTRAL

 APIAM VETERINARY CLIENTS 
ADDITIONAL BENEFITS:

Visit the ProSwine 
Website

Make sure 
you visit the Apiam Stand at PIX | AMC!

http://porknews.com.au/
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BUSINESSES are in-
creasingly listening to 
what their customers 
want and are becoming 
more transparent about 
where and how their 
products are farmed, 
sourced and made. 

For businesses to ac-
curately promote the ori-
gins of these products, 
they need to have the 
systems in place to trace 
them back to the source. 

But how does trace-
ability work, and why is 
it really that important?

Traceability in food 
production is the ability 
to trace the ingredients 
in a product through a 
supply chain, all the way 
back to the source. 

When you pick up a 
product at your local 
supermarket or grocer, 
chances are that the 
product has been through 
multiple steps in a supply 
chain before ending up 
in your basket.

Being able to trace 
ingredients is not only 
important for food safety 
and quality assurance, 
but it also allows busi-
nesses to make sure that 
any public claims made 
about their product are 
true and accurate, and 
that no substitution or 

product tampering is oc-
curring. 

Effective and well-
managed systems fo-
cussed on ensuring 
product traceability also 
make it easier for busi-
nesses to rectify any is-
sues if they occur.
What makes a good 
traceability system

These systems should 
be able to:

• Manage large 
amounts of product 
data and information in-
cluding the quantity of 
product supplied and/or 
received

• Trace products and 
ingredients forwards 
and backwards in their 
supply chains

• Test the systems’ own 
effectiveness through 
mock recall exercises

• Use a mass balance 
exercise to account for 
the volume of materials 
at all stages of produc-
tion, to make sure that 
no substitution or mixing 
of products is occurring.
RSPCA Approved cer-
tification, more than 
animal welfare

The RSPCA Approved 
Farming Scheme works 
hard to make sure that 
any product that carries 

the RSPCA Approved 
certification has indeed 
come from the farms and 
abattoirs that are regu-
larly assessed against the 
RSPCA’s animal welfare 
standards. 

To do this, annual as-
sessments of each busi-
ness in the supply chain 
of RSPCA Approved 
products are conducted 
against our publicly 
available Chain of Cus-
tody Standard.

Australians are driving 
change for some of our 
country’s most inten-
sively farmed animals, 
simply through their pur-
chasing decisions. 

When these consumers 
pick up a product with 
an animal welfare claim, 
this needs to be verifi-
able to demonstrate how 
that product is raising the 
bar for farm animals.

By choosing a product 
with a robust certifica-
tion process and strict 
traceability require-
ments, such as RSPCA 
Approved, conscious 
consumers can sup-
port the companies and 
farmers who are leading 
the way in improving 
welfare for millions of 
farm animals every year. 

Traceability and its importance

WITH the media focus-
sing our attention on the 
upcoming federal elec-
tion, it’s easy to forget 
that it won’t be long be-
fore we’ll be doing our 
tax returns.

Some advice from 
Aussie Pumps, an Aus-
tralian manufacturer of 
great products designed 
for Australian conditions 
and applications. 
100 percent depreciation

Farmers and businesses 

with a turnover of less than 
$10 million get the benefit 
of 100 percent write off on 
assets worth individually 
up to $150,000. 

The benefits are enor-
mous and Aussie Pumps 
has come up with a series 
of great ideas that will ap-
peal to farmers.

Aussie Pumps has de-
veloped its range of self-
priming centrifugal pumps 
and high-pressure water 
blasters over the past 28 

years with the end-user in 
mind.

Aussie Pumps chief en-
gineer John Hales said, 
“When doing our design 
work, we always talk to 
users to get feedback for 
what they think the product 
should be like.”

“The engineering and de-
sign team always want to 
know what the user thinks 
because, after all, they have 
had more on-the-job expe-
rience than we ever will.”

The results are products 
that represent real advan-
tages over both local and 
imported competitors, 
that are safer and more 
economical to use, and 
are therefore significantly 
better value for money.
Aussie’s self-priming 
revolution

Aussie Pumps range of 
GMP electric-drive semi-
trash pumps start from 2” 
and go up to big 8” models 
handling 8300LPM. 

Ideal for effluent 
transfer, these heavy-duty 
cast-iron pumps will self-
prime from 6m vertical 
lift.

A front-mounted clean-
out port is built into the 
pump’s body, mounted 
below the suction port.

That simple feature 
means the pump can 
be cleared of debris or 
blockage in a matter of 
minutes without discon-
necting suction or dis-
charge pipework.

All Aussie GMP pumps 
come with a unique 3-year 
pump end warranty.
Clean-up Australia

The company has done 
a huge amount to develop 
what amounts to being 
quite unique engine and 
electric-drive pressure 
cleaners.

Conceived, designed and 
built in Australia at the 
Aussie Pumps facility in 
Sydney’s Norwest busi-
ness district, the machines 
offer features that are sig-
nificantly upgraded when 
compared to those im-
ported from other coun-
tries.

The Scud’s unique de-
sign is its curved sculpted 
frame – there are no 
sharps and when fitted 
with big 13” steel wheels 
and flat-free tyres, the 
machines are highly ma-
noeuvrable.

The heart of the system 
is a ‘Big Berty’ Berto-
lini pump gearbox drive 
running at slow speed – 
1450rpm.

Designed for a long and 
trouble-free life.

The latest introduction 
of the Scud is a high-flow 
version, suitable for stall 
washdown in piggeries.

For more informa-
tion on Aussie Pumps 
great range of products, 
including the electric 
motor-drive heavy-duty 
trash pumps for effluent 
handling and profes-
sional pressure cleaners, 
contact your local Aussie 
Pump dealer at aussie 
pumps.com.au 

Farmers buy big with 
tax time approaching

A 4” Aussie GMP effluent pump going to work in a piggery in Victoria.

Live yeast for sows and piglets

Microscopic yeast, 

macroscopic effects !

LEVUCELL SB improves sows’ digestive comfort and stimulates feed intake during 
lactation, even under heat stress conditions. Sows fed LEVUCELL SB quickly 
establish lactation and better use their body reserves, which, in turn, helps enhance 
the growth and survival rate of litters at weaning.

LALLEMAND ANIMAL NUTRITION    SPECIFIC FOR YOUR SUCCESS  SPECIFIC FOR YOUR SUCCESS
T: (07) 5451 0125 | E: LAN-Aus@lallemand.com
www.lallemandanimalnutrition.com

http://porknews.com.au/
https://aussiepumps.com.au/
https://aussiepumps.com.au/
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IT is an exciting time to 
be in foodservice – with 
state borders opening 
and businesses starting 
to return to a new 
normal, we are seeing 
a shift in menu creation 
and changes to menu 
price points.

Throughout 2021, we 
have seen the share of 
meals at the cheaper end 
– $0-$10 and $10-$20 – 
decline, while meals at the 
higher end of $21 plus 
have increased to an all-
time high of 32 percent of 
the market. 

The average spend per 
person on out-of-home 
meals has increased to a 
tracking high of $21.82 
and the per person spend 
on pork-based foodservice 
meals has lifted to a high 

of $31.28, sitting pork al-
most $10 higher than the 
average price of an out-of-
home meal. 

This evidence allowed us 
to see that despite pork 
being considered a value 
protein, the cuts being 
used on menu and where 
these sat on the menu did 

not necessarily reflect that. 
When pork sits on menu, 

we know that over 70 per-
cent of the time, it sits on 
the main menu – often 
consisting of much-loved 
ribs and pork belly.

As part of Australian 
Pork Limited’s new look 
Volume Foodservice pro-

gram, we are developing 
a range of recipes that 
ensures pork sits com-
fortably across the whole 
menu, including bar 
snacks, entrees, starters 
and salads, and at a range 
of venues including cafes. 

These recipes have been 
developed with chefs who 
are considered leaders in 
their industry, and who 
understand and love pork. 

They know that there is 
no other protein that holds 
flavour as pork does, is 
as versatile and provides 
value to their bottom line. 

When APL developed 
the autumn winter col-
lection, we ensured a 
range of cooking styles 
were covered – including 
crumbed meat with a Pork 
Katsu Sandwich and a 
Schnitzel Holstein, a Pork 
Vindaloo Curry, a cider-
braised Pork Shoulder and 
a warm Honey Turmeric 
Pork Salad, to name a few. 

We have also included 
burgers in our recipe de-
velopment, as we know 
burgers account for one 
in six foodservice meals 
sold – which is a big piece 
of the market. 

These new look recipes 
are distributed through 
trade press, giving venues 
another reason to get some 
pork on their menu.

If you happen to sell your 
pork directly to foodser-
vice or foodservice whole-
salers, please reach out, we 
are keen to provide our 
resources for you to share 
through your networks.

For any further informa-
tion, contact Esther Volpe 
at APL on esther.volpe@
australianpork.com.au 

New recipes to ensure pork sits across whole menu

Delicious recipes are available on the APL website, including Pork San Choy Bow.

For more information, contact your
local technical sales representative.

Partner of your success for 40 years !

Precision Intestinal Nutrition
Improve the cost of feed and intestinal integrity.

Come and see us at

PIX | AMC | PPC,
GOLD COAST CONVENTION 

AND EXHIBITION CENTRE
Booth # 115

15-17th May 2022
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THE Morrison-Joyce 
Government has in-
vested $61.6 million 
to consolidate and im-
prove biosecurity across 
northern Australia as 
part of the plan for a 
stronger future.

Minister for Agricul-
ture and Northern Aus-
tralia David Littleproud 
said the government 
would deliver critical 
enhancements to protect 
our north from increasing 
biosecurity risks.

“Northern Australia is 
on the biosecurity front-
line due to its proximity 
to near neighbours where 
significant animal and 
plant diseases are pre-
sent, and prevailing wind 
and sea currents,” Min-
ister Littleproud said.

“It’s vital that our bio-
security system continu-
ally evolves to meet those 
challenges so that we can 
protect human, animal, 
aquatic and plant health 
across the nation.”

The federal govern-
ment will be targeting 
improved diagnostics, 
industry resilience 
and implementation of 
emerging surveillance 
technologies.

“Protecting our bio-
security status will 
maintain our strong 
market access position 
and support sustain-
able, resilient and more 
profitable agricultural 
industries,” Minister Lit-
tleproud said. 

Boost for biosecurity

•  External thermal and single 
layer blinds

• Stock drafting curtains
•  Canvacon, Landmark Tearstop 

and Titan fabrics

• Frame guard felt tape
• Thermal blankets
• Shade cloth systems
• Aluminium lock strips
• Ratchet systems and webbing

FREE onsite

measure &

consultation

Eco shelter replacement  
covers and securing systems

T  1300 059 003  M  0429 574 963

E  rod@polytex.net.au  W  polytex.net.au

FROM
THIS

TO
THIS

Volume Foodservice 
Channel Manager

by ESTHER VOLPE

http://porknews.com.au/
mailto:esther.volpe@australianpork.com.au
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UNDER intense media 
scrutiny is global meat 
supplier JBS SA.

JBS Foods Australia is 
the biggest meat processor 
in the country, operating 
three of its four major 
pork abattoirs.

And while many con-

sumers are not familiar 
with the company name 
JBS, they may have heard 
of or purchased products 
from some of the brands 
that sit under the JBS 
banner, which are listed on 
the company website under 
JBS Foods Australia:

• Aberdeen Black
• Acres Organic 

Grassfed Beef
• AMH
• Andrews Meat Indus-

tries
• AussieBeef
• Beef City Black
• Beef City Platinum
• Byron Bay Berkshire 

Pork
• Creative Food Solu-

tions
• DR Johnston
• Friboi
• Grainge Grainfed 

Angus Beef
• Great Southern Pin-

nacle
• Hans
• Hereford Boss
• Huon Aquaculture
• JBS Carriers
• King Island Beef
• Knox International
• Little Joe
• Primo Foods
• Pure Prime
• Queenslander Beef
• Red Gum Creek
• Right to Roam
• Rivalea Australia
• Riverina Black Angus
• Royal
• Scott
• Seven Point Australian 

Pork
• Shiro Kin Wagyu
• Spring Crossing Cattle 

Co
• Swift Australia
• Tajima Wagyu
• Tatiara Lamb
• Tender Valley Angus 

Beef
• The Bachelor
• Thousand Guineas 

Shorthorn Beef
• Three Islands Tas-

mania
• W Black
• Yardstick Beef

Consumers are more often 
than not eating JBS prod-
ucts if enjoying McDon-
ald’s burgers, meat from 
Coles, Woolworths and 
Aldi, Huon salmon and 
Primo ham.

The company has a great 
deal of fingers in many 
Australian beef, pork, 
ham and salmon pies.

The media scrutiny 
brings into question the 
relative freedom with 
which JBS has acquired 

businesses in Australia – 
given the shady history of 
the company’s operations, 
its founders and how it 
sourced financial backing 
for its ventures.

In 2017, JBS was investi-
gated by Brazilian federal 
prosecutors.

It was found that the 
global expansion of the 
company was made 
possible only from the 
bribing of 1800 govern-
ment officials, paying 
them $A212.26 million, 
and kickbacks to the then 
Brazilian finance minister 
for assistance in obtaining 
$A2.83 billion in equity 
financing from the Bra-
zilian National Develop-
ment Bank and its af-
filiate.

The BNDES is Brazil’s 
public bank.

To avoid bankrupting the 
company, founders, major 
shareholders and brothers 
Joesley and Wesley Ba-
tista made a plea deal… 
after selling a substantial 
number of their shares.

In exchange for immu-
nity for the brothers, the 
company paid a $A4.53 
billion penalty.

However, the brothers 
were charged with in-
sider trading and ended 
up spending six months 
in prison and unable to 
manage the company for 
a two-year period, though 
they are still the majority 
shareholders.

The ABC program Four 
Corners has confirmed 
that the first two takeo-
vers by JBS in Australia 
were fuelled by corrup-
tion and bribery in Brazil.

This does not inspire 
confidence from pork pro-
ducers.

As the major abattoir 
operator, JBS defines the 
terms of slaughter for 
many producers in Aus-
tralia – when the slaughter 
will take place, which ani-
mals, how many and what 
it will pay for the animal.

One producer has said: 
“It matters when corrup-
tion finances anything… 
but do we have a choice?”

Those who grow to grass 
fed and free range meth-
odologies are especially 
challenged when forced to 
work with a corrupt com-
pany, it’s the opposite of 
what they’re about.

From its altruistic begin-
nings with the slogan ‘We 

want to feed the world’, 
the global expansion of 
JBS has been in direct 
contradiction to the hu-
manitarian statement, 
having been fuelled by 
greed, corruption and bla-
tant exploitation.

Have the Australian 
Competition and Con-
sumer Commission and 
Foreign Investment Re-
view Board let Australia 
down by permitting the 
rapid expansion of the 
food production power-
house with a questionable 
track record?

In September 2021, 
Victorian Country Hour 
asked Federal Agricul-
ture Minister David Lit-
tleproud, “Do you worry 
about the food system in 
Australia if a company of 
that kind dominates Aus-
tralian food so much and 
then ultimately fails?”

“Well, that’s obviously 
what will be taken into 
account by the ACCC, the 
Treasurer and the FIRB,” 
Minister Littleproud said.

“We’ve also got to un-
derstand that this com-
pany also employs a lot of 
Australians.

“So, obviously we’ve got 
to get the balance right.”

Brazilian federal pros-
ecutor Ivan Marx unrav-
elled the money trail, con-
firming that dirty money 
was funnelled into inter-
national acquisitions. 

Authorities in Brazil 
are supportive of further 
investigations into JBS 
acquisitions in the Aus-
tralian market and a col-
laborative review between 
the US and Australia is 
recommended by US of-
ficials.

The most recent Aus-
tralian acquisition by JBS 
was Huon Aquaculture for 
$425 million, Australia’s 
second largest producer of 
farmed salmon.

Currently, JBS pro-
duce 13 million chickens, 
100,000 pigs and 70,000 
cattle daily.

It employs 14,000 Aus-
tralians, has 50 sites and 
an annual revenue of 
$A91.98 billion, and the 
JBS Australian operations 
are overseen by Wesley 
Batista’s son, Wesley Jnr. 

THE Department of 
Agriculture, Water 
and the Environment 
is reminding pro-
ducers to remain vigi-
lant as more than 60 
piggeries across four 
states battle Japanese 
encephalitis virus 
outbreaks.

The virus remains of 
“significant concern”, 
and state and federal 
biosecurity authorities 
have warned pig and 
horse owners that the 
zoonotic disease still 
poses risks to humans 
and animals.

To date this year, 
three people have 
died from the virus 
and there are more 
than 60 piggeries 
with infected herds 
across NSW, Victoria, 
Queensland and South 
Australia.

Within pig herds, 
abortions, stillbirths 
and infertility in adults 
are all consequences 
of JEV, while swelling 
on the brain remains 
the most prominent 
among horses. 

To date, there have 

been no official re-
ports of the disease in 
horses.

Australia’s chief 
veterinary officer Dr 
Mark Schipp said that 
while government is 
working towards van-
quishing the danger, 
producers will need to 
continue to put precau-
tionary methods into 
practice.

“The best course of 
action is to try to avoid 
mosquito bites to your-
self and your animals,” 
Dr Schipp said.

“Part of that means 
reducing mosquito in-
festations.”

The Department of 
Agriculture, Water and 
the Environment, in 
conjunction with key 
industry heads, con-
tinue to provide pro-
ducers with updated 
information regarding 
JEV.

Those working with 
pigs, including those 
who may have a small 
herd or pet, have been 
advised to take steps 
that control mosqui-
toes while continuing 

to implement effective 
biosecurity measures.

It is also recom-
mended that those in 
care of horses put a 
hooded rug and a fly 
mask on their animals 
to reduce their expo-
sure to mosquitos.

Severe cases of en-
cephalitis – which 
means swelling on the 
brain – can be fatal to 
horses, and symptoms 
of infection include 
elevated temperature, 
jaundice, lethargy, an-
orexia, incoordination, 
difficulty swallowing, 
impaired vision, and 
lethargy.

In pigs, unexplained 
abortions or stillbirths 
remain the tell-tale 
sign of a potential out-
break.

Japanese encephalitis 
virus is a nationally no-
tifiable disease, which 
means if an animal is 
showing suspect signs 
of the disease, it must 
be reported to a veteri-
narian or the national 
Emergency Animal 
Disease Watch Hotline 
on 1800 675 888. 

JEV a significant concern 
to Aussie pork producers

Brazilian butchers’ ambitious and 
aggressive growth in Australia

Brothers Wesley and Joesley Batista are each worth billions. Photo: Paulo Whitaker, Adriano Machado

Grower Farm Manager
$100K per annum

CEFN Pty Ltd is a family-owned farming enterprise proudly 
celebrating their eighty-second year in the pork industry in Australia.

CEFN has grown to an operation consisting of over 8000 sows and progeny situat-
ed across five sites in the Clifton/Leyburn area and one in the Yelarbon area on the 
Darling Downs in southeast Queensland. 

Our facilities utilise some of the most up-to-date technology and building design, 
providing optimal conditions for producing market-leading animals. 

If you believe this position may be for you, please submit a Cover Letter – outlining why you 
believe you would be a strong candidate for this role – and your Resume via email to 
admin@cefn.com.au with ‘Farm Manager’ as the subject, or contact 07 4697 3344 between 
9am and 4pm weekdays to inquire further about the role. 
Please note that only applicants who progress to the interview stage will be contacted.

CEFN is currently seeking an experienced 
Farm Manager to join our team and manage 
our Grower facilities. 
This is an important position within the 
CEFN organisation and as such a salary of 
$100,000 per annum is on offer.
The requirements of this role include 
but will not be limited to:
•  Demonstrating high-level understanding 

of animal management techniques
•  Coordination and overall management of 

the daily operations of a large weaner to 
finisher farm

• Having a ‘hands on’ approach
•  Showing commitment to maintaining 

welfare, biosecurity, training and quality 
assurance programs

•  Communicating with senior management 
and consultant veterinarians

•  Providing leadership for staff and 
managing their duties and rosters

•  Achieving set production targets
•  Herd recording and analysis of 

production results
•  Monthly reporting on all aspects of 

the farm

•  Attending and being proactively involved 
in management meetings

•  Being physically fit and proactive to 
perform all aspects of the role.

•  We consider our staff to be a vital part 
of our operation and we strive to assist 
them in achieving their own personal 
goals as well as those of CEFN. 

•  This position would suit a highly 
motivated and experienced individual 
who would achieve great satisfaction 
from becoming an integral member 
of a family owned and operated rural 
business.

•  Situated within 65kms of Toowoomba 
and Warwick, the locations of our farms 
enables good work/life balance. Both 
of these provincial towns offer a high 
standard of educational, recreational 
and shopping options. Brisbane is 
approximately 160kms to the east and 
both the Sunshine and Gold coasts are 
within reasonable distance for some 
vacation time.

http://porknews.com.au/


Australian Pork Newspaper, May 2022 – Page 11www.porknews.com.au

Look at automated feeding!

  
DryRapid is a versatile system suited for the modernisation of existing barns.

  
Filling level can be adjusted separately for all feeders.

   
Smooth feed transport with minimal losses.

   
High conveying capacity - feed can be taken directly from the silo.

  
Low maintenance requirements and long service life.

  
Easy upgrade to a computer-controlled feeding system at any time.

Are staff shortages 
causing issues?

www.stockyardindustries.com

• Reliability with constant dependable heat• Reliability with constant dependable heat
• Available in 250k BTU and 100k BTU

• AGA Standards
• Durability and serviceability

Be ready for winter with LB white heaters!

http://porknews.com.au/
https://www.stockyardindustries.com/
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ALWAYS READ AND FOLLOW LABEL DIRECTIONS.
© Copyright BASF 2019 ® Registered trademark of BASF. W239831 12.2019

Distributed by

Delivering superior
performance in all situations
    The Seclira range is powered by the unique active 

ingredient dinotefuran poviding rapid knockdown of 
target pests

    Seclira WSG is broad spectrum insecticide providing 
a unique mode of action for �y and mosquito control 
for external agricultural buildings

    Seclira Pressurised Fly Bait’s convenient and easy 
to apply formulation is suitable for use in animal 
housing facilities

For more information on  
the Seclira range, visit  
crop-solutions.basf.com.au 
or contact your local CCD 
Representative on 1300 791 009

@basfpestcontrolau

MANAGEMENT of 
mosquitoes is required 
because they bite and 
transmit viruses that 
cause diseases.

A fact sheet has been 
prepared for pig pro-
ducers to assist in the 
control of mosquitoes 
in piggeries.

It was developed in 
March 2022 by the 
Japanese encephalitis 
vector management 
group – consisting of 
agriculture and health 
agencies, and the pork 
industry.
Quick facts

• Adult mosquitoes 
lay eggs on or around 
fresh, waste or stag-
nant standing water in 
natural or constructed 
places including ponds, 
dams, rainwater or 
septic tanks, scrap metal 
piles, old drums, farm 
equipment, roof gutters, 
buckets, troughs, pud-
dles, creeks, ditches and 
marshy areas

• Only the adult fe-
male bites people and 
animals, as she requires 
blood to produce eggs

• A single female 
mosquito can lay hun-
dreds of eggs

• When they hatch, 
larval mosquitoes, 
known as wrigglers, 
live in the water and 
can complete their de-
velopment and emerge 
as adults within 7-10 
days

• Adult mosquitoes 
prefer sheltered, cool, 
and dark places to rest, 
and tend to be on the 
underside of objects or 
plant foliage to avoid 
getting wet

• Adult mosquitoes 
generally don’t live 
longer than 3 weeks but 
will bite and blood feed 
every 3-4 days

• During their life 
adult mosquitoes may 
travel up to 5km from 
where they hatched

• Adult mosquitoes 
are most active at 
dawn, dusk and into the 
evening but can also be 
active during day.
Protect yourself 

• Wear a loose-fitting, 
long-sleeved shirt with 
long pants, and covered 
shoes

• Use repellents that 
contain diethyltolu-
amide (DEET), pica-
ridin, or oil of lemon 
eucalyptus

• Apply insect repel-
lent to all exposed skin 
during your workday

• Read the repellent 
label for reapplication 
times and re-apply ac-
cordingly

• A range of repellents 
and insect sprays are 
also available.
Control mosquitoes

• Mosquito manage-
ment that relies on only 
controlling adults is not 
effective

• Integrated mosquito 
management that tar-
gets all stages of the 
mosquito life cycle 
using a combination 
of non-chemical and 
chemical methods is 
most effective

• Monitor mosquito 
numbers daily – visu-

ally inspect water 
bodies and water-filled 
containers for wrig-
glers, and facilities for 
resting adult mosqui-
toes – ceilings, walls 
– and if mosquitoes 
remain abundant, con-
sider additional mos-
quito control.
Non-chemical control 

Reduce mosquito 
breeding on your prop-
erty by:

• Removing anything 
in the open that is filled 
with water or has the 
potential to hold water

• Filling potholes or 
other areas around the 
piggery that collect 
water

• Ensuring gutters, 
downpipes, and drains 
around buildings are 
free of debris that cre-
ates pooling water, and 
trimming overhanging 
branches

• Ensuring ef-
fluent drainage is free 
flowing, flushed regu-
larly and does not pool

• Ensuring all tanks, 
wells or other large 
water containers are 
sealed, or screened with 
1mm mesh

• Reducing vegetation 
around the piggery will 
minimise areas where 
adult mosquitoes can rest

• Ensure all windows 
and doors are covered 
by well-maintained 
mosquito proof screens.
Chemical control

• Chemical residues 
in pork are a trade and 
food quality risk

• Do not apply chemi-
cals that are not regis-
tered for use on pigs to 
pigs, pig feed, surfaces 
pigs may contact, or in 
a way that might result 
in chemical drifting 
onto pigs

• Only use chemi-
cals approved for use 
against mosquitoes and 
strictly follow the di-
rections for use on the 
label

• Chemical use for 
mosquito control should 
be conducted by people 
authorised to use chem-
icals in accordance with 
state/territory training 
and licensing require-
ments, preferably use 
a licensed pest control 
operator.

• Seek professional 
advice if you are un-
sure about how to use a 
chemical

• Chemical control 
can be applied to water 
sources, the outside of 
sheds and buildings, ef-
fluent ponds, staff fa-
cilities and pigs

• Restrict chemical 
use to areas required to 
be treated

• Keep records of all 
pest control activities

• Be aware that misuse 
of chemicals can create 
environmental risks 
to bees, wildlife and 
aquatic life.

The fact sheet can 
be found at farmbios 
ecurity.com.au/wp-con 
tent/uploads/2022/03/
Japanese-Encephalitis-
Material_Publication_
MosquitoManagement 
ForPiggeries_final.pdf 

Controlling 
mosquitoes

Q U E E N S L A N D 
Farmers’ Federation re-
cently announced the 
Queensland Agworkforce 
Summit to be held virtu-
ally from Wednesday to 
Friday August 3-5, 2022.

The summit aims to bring 
together Queensland agri-
businesses to discuss work-
force issues and strategies 
to ensure they have a sus-
tainable workforce over the 
next five years.

QFF’s chief executive 
officer Jo Sheppard said, 
“Queensland Farmers’ 
Federation and the Rural 
Jobs and Skills Alliance are 
delighted to partner with 
Jobs Queensland and the 
Queensland Department of 
Agriculture and Fisheries to 
deliver this summit, which 
is a first for the agriculture 
sector.”

“The future growth of 
the Queensland agriculture 
sector and the ability to 
seize new market opportu-
nities are dependent on a 

highly trained and skilled 
workforce.”

“Given the importance of 
this summit, we want to 
make sure our sector has 
the opportunity to get in-
volved and have the dates 
firmly locked in the diary. 

“Registrations for the 
summit open on May 3.”

Jobs Queensland’s An-
ticipating Future Skills 
suggests an additional 8788 
people will be needed to 
support agriculture, forestry 
and fishing in Queensland 
by 2025.

Minister for Training 
and Skills Development Di 
Farmer recently announced 
the new VET Emerging In-
dustries initiative, as part 
of the $200 million Future 
Skills Fund, designed to en-
sure the state has the skilled 
workers it needs.

“The VET Emerging 
Industries initiative will 
develop flexible industry 
strategies to grow the state’s 
agribusiness, energy, manu-

facturing, and screen and 
digital sectors,” Minister 
Farmer said.

“Agribusiness is key to 
our plans for workforce 
development and economic 
recovery. 

“The QFF already pro-
vides valuable input on 
training and workforce de-
velopment through our In-
dustry Skills Advisors and 
the Department of Agricul-
ture and Fisheries manage 
our Agribusiness Gateway 
to Industry Schools pro-
gram as well.

“We’re investing in 
training and skills and 
aligning our priorities 
through our Queensland 
Agriculture and Food 
Research, Development 
and Extension 10-Year 
Roadmap and Action Plan, 
and recently announced 
a further $5 million Ag-
ribusiness Strategy – con-
sisting of an Agriculture 
Skills Fund, a TAFE 
Agricultural, Rural and Re-

gional Strategy, and a Beef 
Processing Skills Fund. 

“So, we look forward to 
discussing our current ac-
tivities, future plans and 
emerging needs with a 
range of stakeholders at the 
summit.”

The Queensland Agwork-
force Summit is designed 
specifically for the chal-
lenges of modern agribusi-
ness, focussing on the key 
issues facing the sector con-
cerning attracting, retaining 
and skilling the agriculture 
workforce, and will also 
focus on adaptability.

“The impact of the pan-
demic these past couple 
of years – particularly on 
our workforce – has high-
lighted a couple of areas 
where the sector is vulner-
able,” Ms Sheppard said.

“Workforce was one and 
housing availability in rural 
and regional Queensland to 
support this workforce was 
another.”

To attract as many partici-

pants as possible, the entire 
program will be held on-
line over three days, with 
a range of topics discussed 
and plenty of opportunities 
to network and contribute 
to the discussions.

The summit will also fea-
ture a presentation about 
the five-year workforce 
plan for the state’s agricul-
ture sector, including the 
consultation process and 
results.

The plan will respond to 
the major issues experi-
enced by the industry while 
anticipating future work-
force demand. 

Participants at the summit 
will be asked for input to 
guide implementation of 
the plan.

The Queensland Agwork-
force Summit 2022 will be 
held on August 3-5, 2022 
and registrations open on 
May 3.

For more information, 
visit qldagworkforce.org.
au 

Summit addresses agriculture workforce challenges
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THE ‘Get some pork 
on your fork’ campaign 
is continuing its focus 
on communicating easy 
mid-week dinner win-
ners to our target audi-
ence of time-poor fami-
lies with children, and 
the new TV commercial 
‘Sliders’ airs on May 1. 

This new commercial 
shows an everyday family 
creating pulled-pork 
sliders at home and gives 
viewers the steps and 
lists the easy ingredients 
needed to create the dish 
while showing tantalising 
pulled pork that is perfect 
for the upcoming cooler 
months. 

The campaign will be 
airing in capital cities 
across Australia on free-
to-air TV and radio, as 
well as nationally on pay 

TV, catch-up TV and You-
Tube. 

The campaign focusses 
on being on-air during 
peak moments of family 
togetherness, including 
morning and afternoon 
drive times on radio and 
peak viewing periods on 
free-to-air television. 

The campaign will also 

feature national commer-
cials on Spotify through 
targeted family friendly 
playlists and on radio-
steaming services. 

The Australian Pork 
Limited category team 
has received great sup-
port from various re-
tailers that have aligned 
marketing activity to this 

campaign to ensure we 
reach consumers all the 
way through to point of 
purchase. 

During May and June, 
activity with Coles super-
markets will see an adver-
torial placement in Coles 
Magazine, as well as in-
store sampling of pulled-
pork sliders in 178 stores 
across Australia. 

During this time, the 
FightMND campaign 
– which is supported by 
Coles, Coles Aussie pig 
farmers and APL – will 
also be running, and a 
portion of pork sales will 
be donated to Motor Neu-
rone Disease research.

Butcher stores across 
Australia will also be 
promoting pulled pork 
with point-of-sale kits 
containing recipe books, 
posters, and stickers.

Further activity will 
take place with IGA in 
the form of free recipe 
booklets emailed to their 
80,000 plus database 
and with Woolworths via 
Fresh Ideas magazine ad-
vertorial placements and 
in-store stickers. 

To view the new pulled-
pork sliders advertising, 
check out Australian pork 
on Facebook and our new 
dinner winning pulled-
pork recipes at pork.com.
au 
Ashleigh Dyson
APL Brand Marketing 
Manager

The new ‘Get some pork on your fork’ commercial gives viewers the steps and lists 
the easy ingredients needed to create tantalising pulled pork sliders.

Home-made pulled-pork sliders are perfect winter meals.

Pulled pork sliders 
a winning dinner

Marketing Matters

by ASHLEIGH DYSON

http://porknews.com.au/
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WELCOME to the 
second Animine series 
of articles – part of a 
scientific literature re-
view on the effects of 
pharmacological dosage 
of zinc oxide in weaned 
piglets’ diets.

As per last month’s ar-
ticle, medicated ZnO will 
be totally banned from 
June 2022 in the European 
Union, and a growing 
number of countries are 
following this lead.

As pharmacological 
dosage of ZnO is well 
known for its effect on 
diarrhea reduction and 
improved weight gain 
of weaned piglets, after 
decades of use, there still 
no conse  pervised by 
Animine, a French inde-
pendent supplier of poten-
tiated zinc. 

The scientific program 
is ambitious and involves 
several renowned univer-
sities addressing the sup-
pression of pharmacolog-
ical ZnO, while studying 
the proper supplementa-
tion of the potentiated 
zinc source – HiZox.
Relationship between 
blood zinc concentra-
tion and piglet growth 
performance

Out of 151 publications 
on pharmacological use of 
ZnO in weaned piglets, 19 
papers were selected for 
the purpose of this review. 

Filtering criteria were 
daily weight gain, blood 
zinc concentration at the 
end of 2-6 weeks studies 
– with focus on 2-3 weeks 
when possible – and ZnO 
supplementation levels at 
2-3000mg Zn/kg com-

plete diet.
In the first days after the 

suckling period, stress of 
the weaning creates ano-
rexia in piglets. 

As a direct consequence 
of the reduced feed intake, 
the supply of nutrients be-
comes very limited for the 
animal. 

This is when the risk 
of transitory sub-clinical 
zinc deficiency appears. 

This one can be com-
pensated by very high di-
etary Zn concentrations to 
overcome low zinc intake. 

This represents one of 
the potential modes of ac-
tion of pharmacological 
ZnO that corrects sub-
optimal blood zinc levels. 

Growth improvement is 
generally observed with 
the repletion of the Zn 
circulating pool.

Once minimum daily 
ingestion of zinc is 
achieved, blood Zn con-
centration is tightly regu-
lated and is stabilised by 
homoeostatic equilibrium. 

When blood Zn level is 
at the plateau, the effect 
of ZnO supplementation 
on body weight gain is 
less clear but it is still 
observed. 

Pharmacological dosage 
of zinc oxide may restore 
Zn status of the weaned 
piglet, in combination 
with some non-nutritional 
functional effects such as 
a local action of ZnO in 
the intestine through a mi-
crobiota modulation.

Given the fact that 
standard zinc oxide 
sources are generally not 
bioavailable for animals, 
it could explain why this 

positive zootechnical out-
come occurs with high 
ZnO supplementations.
A potentiated zinc 
source at piglets rescue

HiZox is a potentiated 
zinc source for piglets 
manufactured in Europe. 

It is known to achieve 
ZnO pharmacological re-
placement with a ratio of 
1:5 in pre-starter and 1:10 
in starter feeds, providing 
new alternative for ZnO 
ban.

HiZox shares common 
points with pharmacolog-
ical zinc oxide. 

Indeed, being a very bio-
available source of zinc, 
its supplementation can 
restore piglets’ zinc blood 
concentration and com-
pensate the risk of transi-
tory deficiency during the 
critical phase of weaning, 
even when used at low and 
nutritional dosage – from 
300 to 500g/t of feed.

Additionally, this nutri-
tional additive presents a 
particular chemical and 
physical structure, ob-
tained with a unique pat-
ented process, and that 
provides a powerful an-
tibacterial effect at low 
dosage to control patho-
genic diarrhoea.

This nutritional solution 
used for 10 years in Eu-
rope and Asia has dem-
onstrated its efficacy in a 
large variety of situations.

If you have any further 
queries, contact David Ca-
dogan on 0409 049 793 
or david.cadogan@feed 
works.com.au or Stuart 
Wilkinson on 0414 487 
882 or stuart.wilkinson@
feedworks.com.au 

Blood zinc concentration and 
growth improvement correlation

SKIOLD VMS

Tel: 07 55 477 588 
www.vacmillsolutions.com.au

www.skiold.com

CALL TOBY FOR A QUOTE:
Mobile: 0448 865 525
Email: toby@vacmillsolutions.com.au

SKIOLD MAXIMAT

BEAT THE PRICE RISE

DID YOU KNOW? 
SKIOLD VMS offer an ever growing inventory of  
piggery penning, feeders , dispensers, feedlines, 
and much more!  We are more than happy to assist 
with your upcoming project: design, consultation and 
problem solving – we’re here to help! 

Perfect distribution of 
pellets and mash.
Durable construction to 
suit weaners and growers 
up to 130 kg

Watch the Maximat 
feeders installation here:

AWARD WINNING FEEDERS IN STOCK

POTENTIATED 
ZINC

MONOVALENT 
COPPER

an international & independent 
supplier of precision minerals

Exclusively distributed in Australia by

Stuart Wilkinson - 0414 487 882
David Cadogan - 0409 049 793
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Correlation between blood zinc concentration and growth improvement

THE National Farmers’ 
Federation welcomes 
the coalition’s commit-
ment of $10 million to 
improve farm safety 
outcomes, if elected, 
which the NFF antici-
pates will include an 
allocation to continue 
the life-saving work of 
Farmsafe Australia.

NFF chief executive of-
ficer Tony Mahar said, 
“Our people are agri-
culture’s most important 
asset.”

“Part of the plan for 
agriculture to be a $100 
billion industry by 2030 
includes a target for zero 
farm fatalities by the 
same year.”

Farmsafe Australia, of 
which NFF is the secre-
tariat, has been leading 
transformational work 
to achieve better farm 
safety outcomes.

“Farmsafe’s most re-
cent work was made 
possible by a $1.9 mil-
lion federal govern-
ment grant in 2019,” Mr 
Mahar said.

“Since then, there has 
been a 21 percent de-
crease in farm accident 
fatalities.

“The coalition’s com-
mitment could super-
charge Farmsafe’s ca-
pacity to improve farm 
safety awareness and 
culture change across 
the agriculture, fisheries 
and forestry sectors.

“We also welcome the 
coalition’s funding com-
mitment for new activi-
ties to continue the im-
plementation of the Na-
tional Farm Safety Edu-
cation Fund Strategy.”

Farmsafe’s Safer 
Farms 2020 report re-
vealed agriculture was 

ranked as the second 
most dangerous industry 
to work in by rate of fa-
talities, with those over 
the age of 50 most at 
risk from farm-related 
injuries or death.

The coalition’s pledge 
delivers on NFF’s Time 
to Thrive election plat-
form to provide addi-
tional funding to imple-
ment the National Farm 
Safety Education Fund 
Strategy and to support 
the work of Farmsafe 
Australia.

“We call on Labor to 
demonstrate a similar 
commitment to the 
safety and wellbeing of 
our farmers and farm 
workers,” Mr Mahar 
said.

Sign up to receive 
NFF’s policy voting 
guide at timetothrive.
com.au 

NFF welcomes farm safety 
commitment from coalition
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GUT HEALTH
PLATFORM

AlltechLienert

YOU SEE OUTSIDE

Alltechlienert.com.au

WE SEE IN
You wouldn’t neglect your gut; 
why neglect theirs? 

Guaranteeing your herd the right start 
in life is crucial to achieving maximum 
profitability. Our range of nutritional 
solutions ensures the desired gut 
health environment for your animals, 
optimizing feed conversion ratios. 

F  

D   S 

      EE  FEEDS    

@Alltech
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WITH an animal vac-
cine laboratory on the 
cards for construction in 
Bendigo, Japanese en-
cephalitis virus could be 
one of many vaccines to 
be developed on the site.

A new vaccine against 
JEV is being developed in 
Victoria to protect Aus-
tralia’s pig population, 
and the stage government 
is providing $700,000 to-
wards the project.

JEV, a mosquito-
borne virus, has spread 
through Queensland, 
NSW, Victoria and 
South Australia recently, 
with 73 piggeries having 
confirmed cases.

As a result of a rare 
side-effect, JEV has 
killed three humans in 
Australia from inflam-
mation of the brain.

Apiam Animal Health 
will manage the labora-

tory with the assistance 
of La Trobe University.

AAH managing di-
rector Chris Richards 
said the university would 
assist in develop custom 
vaccines to combat the 
threat of animal dis-
eases spreading across 
the country.

“There are currently no 
autogenous viral vaccine 
facilities in Australia,” 
Dr Richards said.

“Our farming com-
petitors in the US and 
Europe have access to 
custom vaccines for 
when there are out-
breaks on farms.

“We’ll be able to take 
the virus directly from 
the farm, and then we 
make a vaccine specifi-
cally for that farm.”

Designed to combat 
a range of diseases af-
fecting livestock, au-
togenous vaccines play 
an important role in re-
ducing the widespread 
use of preventative med-
ications in stockfeed.

“We’ve seen an in-
crease in some emerging 
viruses that have come 

into our livestock in-
dustry over the past four 
or five years,” Dr Rich-
ards said.

“This vaccine facility 
will be able to produce 
vaccines in rapid time 
for our farmers to be able 
to protect their livestock 
against these viruses.

This will be the first 
dedicated autogenous 
viral vaccine facility 
built in Australia.

However, it is not only 
farmers and their live-
stock that will benefit.

“Viruses can find 
their way into various 
animals and, in the case 
of JEV and Ross River 
fever, they can find their 
way into humans,’ Dr 
Richards said.

“We’re hoping that we 
could get a JEV vaccine 
for pigs in the next 12 
months, and the entire 
facility will be com-
pleted in 2025.”

The new laboratory 
will also increase the 
export of vaccines for 
the international market 
and is expected to create 
40 full-time jobs. 

Apiam Animal Health will manage the laboratory with assistance from La Trobe University. Photo: World 
Animal Protection

Apiam Animal Health managing director Chris 
Richards.

JEV vaccine out of Bendigo

Are you a Marketing & Digital Branding individual who 
wants to bring your creativeness and passion to developing 
engaging branding for our innovative Swine portfolio? 

We would love to hear from you!

Degree in Marketing or Business is required. Experience in 
Animal Health business or a knowledge of animal farming or 
agricultural systems is preferred but not essential. 

To find out more about this exciting opportunity 
and to apply, visit our MSD Careers Site at 
www.msd.com/careers and search for 
requisition R167726.

•  Innovative future-based Swine technology 
for Pig Producers & Vets 

•   Permanent Full-Time role in Sydney with 
travel and work flexibility 

•  Lead a fulfilling marketing career with 
attractive package on offer

Swine Brand Manager, ANZ

LABOR has broken the 
hearts of farmers and 
rural and regional com-
munities battling work-
force shortages – recently 
confirming it will not 
continue with the Ag 
Visa, despite tricky words 
to the contrary.

NFF chief executive of-
ficer Tony Mahar said, 
“Unfortunately, Labor has 
confirmed its intention to 
do away with the farmer-
developed Ag Visa.”

“The NFF and our mem-
bers advocated for an Ag 
Visa for more than five 
years. 

“The Australian Labor 
Party had a chance to 
demonstrate it had listened 
to farmers and was com-
mitted to a bright future for 
agriculture by backing the 
Ag Visa. 

“Instead, Labor has 
turned its back on a chance 
to be part of a solution 
for the sector’s workforce 
crisis.”

In tricky spin, Labor will 
keep the Ag Visa in name 
only, with the visa to be 
limited to workers from Pa-
cific nations.

“Pacific workers are 
highly valued by Aus-
tralian farmers and are al-
ready well catered for by 
the short-term Seasonal 
Worker Program and the 
longer-term Pacific Aus-
tralia Labor Mobility 

Scheme,” Mr Mahar said.
“The announcement is 

an insult to farmers and 
the rural communities in 
which they work and live, 
both in substance and form. 

“Labor buried its long-
awaited position on the Ag 
Visa in a wide-ranging Pa-
cific announcement made 
in Darwin.

“Labor should have a 
policy on solving the farm 
labour crisis – a crisis 
which impacts each and 
every Australian at the su-
permarket checkout. 

“Instead, this important 
issue has been reduced to a 
footnote in its Pacific Plan 
to play to the politics of the 
moment.

“Mr Albanese told the 
NFF National Conference, 
that Labor would have a 
new better solution. 

“Instead, we got more 
of the same coupled with 
empty posturing.

“We couldn’t be more 
disappointed to see months 
of close engagement with 
Labor agriculture spokes-
person Julie Collins and 
immigration spokesperson 
Kristina Keneally come to 
this,” Mr Mahar said.

Neither of these repre-
sentatives were a part of the 
announcement in Darwin.

NFF has campaigned for 
the visa since 2016 to cater 
for low skilled to highly 
skilled farm workers from 

countries further afield 
than the Pacific.

“The lived experience of 
farmers across agriculture 
shows the Pacific Australia 
Labour Mobility schemes, 
as effective as they are, 
do not adequately address 
farmer’s workforce require-
ments,” Mr Mahar said.

“We need a visa that casts 
the net further.”

NFF supported the gov-
ernment’s focus on coutries 
within the Association of 
Southeast Asian Nations 
and continues to encourage 
the expansion of the pro-
gram to countries further 
afield to access the number 
of workers and diversity of 
skills needed.

“NFF also continues to 
support initiatives to in-
crease Australia’s domestic 
farm workforce, for ex-
ample via leading the gov-
ernment’s AgCareerStart 
Program,” Mr Mahar said.

“Farmers would always 
prefer to employ Austral-
ians but the reality is, for 
the foreseeable future, agri-
culture will rely on a com-
bination of domestic and 
international workers.

“Labor’s non-Ag-Visa po-
sition unfortunately dem-
onstrates a deaf ear when 
it comes to supporting 
farmers to access the work-
force they need.” 

Labor’s tricky words 
break farmers’ hearts

Australian agriculture will rely on a combination of domestic and international 
workers. Photo: LMAP, Cardno

THE Coalition Gov-
ernment is committing 
$20 million to boost 
on-farm biosecurity 
and traceability sys-
tems as part of a plan 
for a stronger future.

Minister for Agricul-
ture and Northern Aus-
tralia David Littleproud 
said sound traceability 
and biosecurity starts 
on the farm and is foun-
dational to Australia’s 
national biosecurity.

“Effective on-farm 
biosecurity practices 
and the ability to trace 
agricultural products 
is critical to protecting 
farm gate returns and 
supporting new and 
continued access to ex-
port markets,” Minister 
Littleproud said.

“We’ll offer up to 
three rounds of grant 
funding for activities 
that will support in-
dustry and producers 

to prepare for, mitigate 
against and respond to 
biosecurity risks.

“These grants will be 
delivered in partnership 
with interested state 
and territory govern-
ments, so they will be 
able to tackle the issues 
of greatest importance 
in their respective juris-
dictions.

“Our ability to trace 
livestock and agricul-
tural products quickly 
and effectively is fun-
damental to robust bio-
security and food safety 
systems, as well as crit-
ical to our agricultural 
export certification 
process.”

“Biosecurity is a key 
pillar of industry’s 
$100 billion by 2030 
goal – this is a great 
opportunity for our 
producers to uplift their 
biosecurity efforts.” 

Protecting farm 
gate returns
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AUSTRALIAN Pork 
Limited was well rep-
resented at the National 
Farmers Federation con-
ference held in Canberra 
on April 4-5. 

Chief executive officer 
Margo Andrae, Board 
chair Andrew Baxter, 
policy director Heidi Reid 
and environmental policy 
manager Kirsty Cooper 
attended to listen to a di-
verse range of speakers 
discuss how agriculture 
will sustain Australia’s 
communities, economy 
and natural environment 
to 2030 and beyond.

It was pleasing to see 
that the key priorities of 
biosecurity and work-
force, sustainability and 
industry resilience identi-
fied by the pork industry 
were highlighted in pres-
entations from Prime 
Minister the Honourable 
Scott Morrison MP, leader 
of the opposition Anthony 
Albanese MP, Agriculture 
Minister the Hon David 
Littleproud MP and 
Shadow Minister for Ag-
riculture Julie Collins. 

They were also identi-
fied as key priorities to 
ensuring that the industry 
can reach the target of 
$100 billion value by 
2030. 

Biosecurity and sustaina-
bility credentials were also 
emphasised as essential in 
maintaining and growing 
access to international 
markets.

The panel session on 
whether Australian agri-
culture will meet its $100 
billion target discussed the 

many challenges faced by 
agriculture in recent years 
– with drought, flood, 
fires and COVID – and 
concluded that the current 
strength of the industry 
with an $80 billion value 
is likely to face further 
fluctuations but ultimately 
achieve its target by 2030.

Key conference themes 
of economy, environment 
and community were 

explored across the two 
days. 

Under the economic 
theme, panel sessions on 
supporting international 
trade, regionalisation and 
what the post-COVID 
economy will bring pro-
vided a mostly positive 
outlook for agriculture – 
noting that transparency 
and traceability will be 
increasingly important. 

Panels convened under 
the environment theme 
explored climate change, 
ecosystem services – nat-
ural capital, biodiversity 
and carbon – and new 
technologies needed to 
support the measurement 
and monitoring of these 
new assets. 

Workforce, access to 
health and housing, and 
growing interest in social 
licence were discussed in 
the community panel.

The insights and discus-
sions during the confer-
ence confirmed the value 
of APL taking a leader-
ship role and engaging in 
cross-commodity coordi-
nation in key policy areas, 
and working collabora-
tively with government 
to ensure appropriate 
programs and support are 
in place to meet industry 
needs. 

National Farmers Federation 2022 
Conference - Sustaining the Nation

Agriculture Minister David Littleproud speaks at the National Farmers Federation 
conference. Photo: NFF

FIVE remote-con-
trolled robots are 
being tested in a series 
of biosecurity inspec-
tions, to find out if 
they can identify bio-
security risks on im-
ported cargo, and if 
they can do it more 
effectively and safely.

Minister for Agricul-
ture and Northern Aus-
tralia David Littleproud 
said the Hades-5Z robot 
units were part of an 
exciting $64,000 pilot 
program funded by 
the government’s Bio-
security Innovation 
Program.

“The robots will be 
put through their paces 
by biosecurity officers 
during controlled onsite 
inspections using im-
ported freight such as 
sea containers, vehicles 

and heavy agricultural 
machinery,” Minister 
Littleproud said.

“The trial will take 
place at post-entry sites 
in Adelaide, Fremantle, 
Darwin and Brisbane 
and are being run in 
collaboration with the 
New Zealand Ministry 
for Primary Industries.

“The units are fitted 
with high definition and 
thermal imaging cam-
eras. 

“They’re very slim-
line so they can be sent 
in underneath consign-
ments.”

Live footage of the 
cargo underside can be 
viewed by officers on 
monitors.

“These four-wheel-
drive robots have the 
potential to signifi-
cantly reduce work-
place health and safety 

risks for officers,” Min-
ister Littleproud said.

“At the moment, sea 
containers require 
hoisting to carry out in-
spections and officers 
are required to inspect 
underneath heavy agri-
cultural machinery and 
used vehicles. 

“It’s hoped that using 
robots will reduce the 
safety risk to officers.

“The robots will be 
tested on wharves and 
ports during hot and 
cold temperatures and 
high humidity. 

“Their manoeuvra-
bility across a range of 
surfaces will also be 
surveyed.

“Hades-5Z will not re-
place valued staff – they 
are an additional tool to 
help us keep Australia 
safe.” 

Robots in biosecurity trial
Hades robot being put through its paces under a vehicle. Photo: Techmatics

Environmental Policy

by KIRSTY COOPER
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If insurance money was triggered within the week post a disaster event – flood, drought or heatwave – this will 
help growers to get back to their feet quickly. Photo: Darryl Cleeve

INSTORE marketing 
presence and support 
for butchers is high on 
agenda for the Australian 
Pork Butchers program.

The aim is to establish a 
year-round Australian Pork 
Limited presence, to stay 
front of mind with shop-
pers within the retailers 
and motivate the shift to 
pork.

The newest Australian 
Pork Butchers point-of-sale 
kit will be launching this 
month. 

This POS kit comple-
ments the national TV 
commercial centred around 
pulled pork, with a focus 
on establishing a call out 
instore that pork is an eve-
ryday dinner winner for 
shoppers. 

APL are aiming to target 
a new segment of con-
sumers who are time poor 
and want easy meals that 

are guaranteed to be ac-
cepted by their children.

Our market research has 
identified that this new 
target presents a significant 
opportunity to grow pork 
consumption. 

Keeping the cheekiness 
of the brand, the POS kit 
will be communicating the 
ways pulled pork can be 
a mid-week dinner winner 
with simple, fun and in-

spiring recipes.
The free kits are available 

for pre-order now through 
the pork butchers’ website 
australianporkbutchers.
com/products/new-cam 
paign-point-of-sale-kit

If you are a wholesaler to 
butchers and would like to 
bulk order POS kits to give 
to your customers, email 
porkbutchers@australian 
pork.com.au 

The free point-of-sale kits are available for pre-order through the pork butchers’ 
website.

THE emotional and 
physical toll of drought 
and floods on Australian 
agricultural communities 
is costly, but the finan-
cial toll is forever front 
of mind for those in pri-
mary production - espe-
cially when it comes to 
insurance.

But thanks to researchers 
from the University of 
Southern Queensland, a 
new Drought Resilience 
Innovation Grants project 
led by the Queensland 
Farmers’ Federation and 
funded through the Aus-
tralian Government’s Fu-
ture Drought Fund, plans to 
transform how index-based 
insurance and optimal crop 
management can be used 
to reduce financial risk and 
improve income stability.

The project will see QFF 
collaborate with USQ and 
will offer access to crop 
insurance so farmers can 
take better-informed risks.

QFF chief executive of-
ficer Jo Sheppard said ex-
pertise provided by USQ 
will assist them as the lead 
project institution to en-
sure the targeted insurance 
products are deliverable.

“The ability for farmers 
to self-manage risk is an 

important part of building 
resilience and sustainability 
in their enterprises,” Ms 
Sheppard said.

“The impact of prolonged 
drought and severe flooding 
events can be catastrophic 
on the viability of a farming 
business and the sector is 
working hard to develop 
ways in which farmers can 
plan for and mitigate this 
risk where possible.

“It is important that re-
search is conducted closely 
with industry and the op-
portunity to collaborate 
with the USQ Centre for 
Climate Sciences on this 
important work is wel-
comed.

“The issue of being able 
to access effective and af-
fordable crop insurance has 
been raised many times by 
industry as a gap in terms 
of farmers being able to 
self-insure against risk. 

“This project will bring 
research and industry to-
gether and enable further 
work to be undertaken to 
seek commercially viable 
solutions for farmers in 
managing risk.”

Professor Shahbaz 
Mushtaq from the USQ 
CACS said currently it’s 
common practice for 

farmers to plant earlier or 
later in the season in an 
attempt to reduce the frost 
risk, as an example. 

Planting late can expose 
crops to more severe heat 
and drought events later in 
the growing season. 

Alternatively planting 
early to avoid heat stress 
exposes crops to frost.

“This makes sense, how-
ever while those strategies 
might reduce weather im-
pacts, it does compromise 
yield and income because 
they’re not planting at the 
best time for their particular 
crop,” Prof Mushtaq said.

“Ideally, the farmer needs 
to plant in that optimal 
window and they’re more 
likely to do that if the risk 
of doing so is covered by 
insurance.

“Through this process 
we want to explore optimal 
strategies and identify 
those key risks to better 
inform the grower so they 
can strategically use insur-
ance to get higher yields 
and high-income outcomes.

“Ultimately, we want 
farmers to use insurance as 
a risk management strategy 
through offering credible 
research to show them how 
it can be done.”

Prof Mushtaq said by 
developing ‘fit for pur-
pose’ affordable insurance 
projects and an industry 
discretionary mutual fund 
as a cost-effective channel 
for wider distribution and 
adoption, the project will 
grow the self-reliance and 
performance of the agricul-
tural sector.

“There’s also the case 
that this strengthens the 
well-being and social re-
silience of rural, regional 
and remote agricultural de-
pendent communities too,” 
Prof Mushtaq said.

“For example, if insur-
ance money was triggered 
within the week post a dis-
aster event – flood, drought, 
or heatwave – this will help 
growers to get back to their 
feet quickly. 

“This then can have an 
immediate positive impact 
on the communities con-
nected to the farms af-
fected.

“By reducing farmer risk 
and creating viable insur-
ance options that shifts 
the burden from the public 
sector to the insurance 
sector, there’s also the likely 
outcome of reducing public 
costs of drought and flood 
assistance.” 

Building farm resilience

Instore marketing presence 
high on agenda for butchers

AUSPAC Ingredients 
gained FAMI-QS ac-
creditation in early 
2021 and in doing so 
was one of the first 
companies in the an-
imal nutrition supply 
chain in Australia to 
do so. 

The company has re-
cently undergone and 
passed its first surveil-
lance audit under the 
FAMI-QS standard for 
feed additives. 

FAMI-QS and the 
Feed Ingredients and 
Additives Association of 
Australia collaborated to 
introduce the European 
standard to Australia as 
the preferable accredita-
tion in the feed industry. 

Here is what the 
AusPac Ingredients team 
said about the process, 
benefits and commit-
ment to the FAMI-QS 
accreditation.
Nadia Pearce – supply 
chain, business sys-
tems and quality as-
surance manager

The existing FIAAA 
code that Auspac In-
gredients had operated 
under for many years 
required many of the 
framework processes 
demanded by FAMI-
QS, however there was 
a need for improved sys-
tems and documentation. 

Implementation of en-
hanced processes has 
led to more streamlined 
incident and emergency 
procedures and in-
creased overall aware-
ness of quality and feed 
safety within the com-
pany.
Philip Lambeth – ex-
ecutive director of 
operations

Auspac Ingredients has 
always been a quality-
focussed company and 
was one of the initial 
founding members of 
the FIAAA and earliest 
members to achieve 
accreditation to the 
FIAAA code of practice. 

In line with the FI-
AAA’s decision to adopt 
FAMI-QS, AusPac was 
keen to support this 
move and commenced 
the process in the first 
half of 2020. 

We started with a co-
ordinated gap analysis 
to identify the key dif-
ferences between the 
existing quality manage-
ment system and FAMI-
QS. 

COVID-19 delays 
meant that the consider-
able tasks of policy re-
writing, hazard analysis, 
supplier and product 
risk assessments did not 
begin in earnest until 
August and continued 

through until early 2021. 
Once the auditor se-

lection was completed, 
the two audits were con-
ducted in December and 
January with the certifi-
cate being issued in Feb-
ruary 2021. 

Nadia Pearce played an 
integral and driving role 
in the attainment of the 
FAMI-QS certification. 

She highlighted the 
need for strong pro-
cesses of documentation.

The benefits to the 
business are substantial 
and significant. 

There is a real sense of 
furthered commitment 
within the business and 
a deeper company-wide 
understanding of quality 
and the role we as key 
suppliers to industry play 
in feed and food safety. 

There is also a syn-
ergy with our Australian 
Border Force Trusted 
Trader certification. 

The results of our re-
cent surveillance audit 
show our ongoing com-
mitment to providing as-
surance to our customers 
and stakeholders, as well 
as quality, choice and 
value to the industry.

For more information, 
visit auspacingredients.
com.au 

AusPac ingredients 
benefits from animal 
nutrition accreditation

Retail Marketing

by SANDRA HILL
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ACCORDING to ex-
perts, pork supply will 
be impacted by Japanese 
encephalitis virus, with 
infected piggeries experi-
encing production losses 
of up to 80 percent.

There are now 30 pig-
geries in NSW affected.

JEV is endemic in other 
countries though has not 
been seen this far south in 
Australia.

NSW Department of Pri-
mary Industries chief vet-
erinary officer Dr Sarah 
Britton said, “They have 
had huge impacts on pro-
duction – up to 80 percent 
of production impacted in 
some sites.” 

“It’s also the mental 
health impact on the 
people, because there’s 
been a lot of stillborn, abor-
tions or abnormalities in 
piglets, which can be very 
stressful, day in, day out,” 
Dr Britton said.

While the disease has no 
impact on the safety of con-

suming pork, Dr Britton 
said production losses were 
likely to affect availability.

“I think it will affect the 
supply of pork, because 
it has impacted a number 
of the bigger properties as 
well as some of the smaller 
ones,” Dr Britton said.

In recent weeks however, 
cases of JEV had stabi-
lised as mosquito activity 
reduced.

Blantyre Farms owner 
and Australian Pork board 
member Edwina Beveridge 
confirmed her pigs tested 
positive recently.

“It generally doesn’t af-
fect our grower pigs,” Ms 
Beveridge said.

“But if a sow is bitten by 
a mosquito at the right, or 
wrong, time in her gesta-
tion cycle, it can affect her 
litter of piglets.

“We’re seeing some im-
pacts in the piglets being 
born now, where we’re 
having a lot more unfortu-
nately born dead.”

Ms Beveridge said be-
tween 3-15 percent of a 
litter was usually impacted.
Vaccine

Whether the virus will 
return annually is one of 
the big questions for pig 
producers.

It is thought the current 
outbreak may have been 
started by an infected 
waterbird flying further 
south than usual.

“Is it because we’ve had 
so much water around and 
the waterbirds have come 
south?” Dr Britton said.

“Or has a cyclone po-
tentially blown mosquitoes 
down here?”

With vaccines a key 
focus, Dr Britton is part 
of the discussion as to how 
pig producers can be sup-
ported now and into the 
future.

As yet, no vaccines have 
been approved for pigs in 
Australia, though human 
vaccines are available. 

Pork supply plunge predicted

Victorian Regional Development Minister Mary-Anne 
Thomas touring an Apiam facility. The company is set 
to develop a vaccine for the virus. Photo: Apiam

The NSW chief vet says affected piggeries are expe-
riencing heavy losses. Photo: NSW DPI

AS Australia con-
tinues to manage 
Japanese encephalitis 
virus, consumers have 
been guaranteed that 
it is safe to eat pork.

JEV is a mosquito-
borne virus, meaning 
it can’t be passed from 
pigs to humans.

South Australia’s 
chief veterinary officer 
Mary Carr said, “It’s 
important that eve-
ryone understands that 
pork meat products are 
safe.”

“There should be ab-
solutely no concerns 
about buying Aus-
tralian pork and pop-
ping it on your fork.”

Though South Aus-
tralia has no production 
concerns according to 
Dr Carr, the prediction 
is that JEV will impact 
supply chains in other 
states.

“We’ve managed 
through this response 
to ensure that the 
movement of pigs has 
continued, minimising 
any impacts to in-
dustry,” Dr Carr said.

Pork SA chair An-
drew Johnson said the 
pork industry felt sup-
ported by government 
authorities and he en-
couraged consumers to 
share in that support.

There have been no 
additional cases since 
early April, following 
seven JEV detections 
in commercial South 
Australian piggeries.

Australia’s total 
number of piggery 
JEV detections is cur-
rently at about 70, with 

cases in Queensland, 
22 in Victoria and 30 
in NSW.

A rare case of JEV 
was confirmed in 
South Australia in an 
alpaca, and horses are 
known carriers of the 
disease too.

To date, 37 people 
have contracted JEV 
in Australia and there 
have been three deaths 
in NSW, South Aus-
tralia and Victoria.

A JEV vaccine has 
been prioritised by 
the federal govern-
ment for those at risk 
of exposure, including 
veterinarians, piggery 
and abattoir workers, 
and people who work 
closely with mosqui-
toes or pigs.

At risk Australians 
are encouraged to seek 
information from their 
local health practi-
tioner.

While piggeries have 
addressed the threat 
of JEV by quickly im-
plementing mosquito 
management plans, Dr 
Carr advised producers 
remain vigilant, even 
in winter.

“At this time of year, 
we do normally see a 
reduction in mosquito 
levels, which will re-
duce the risk,” Dr Carr 
said.

“Knowing that, we 
are still dealing with 
a new disease for Aus-
tralia.

“So, we’re asking all 
producers, also horse 
owners, to be alert for 
these signs and report 
them in.” 

Pork safe to eat 
say producers

Producers say pork products are safe to eat 
and have not been affected by the virus. Photo: 
Amanda Lim

Classified as a high priority to access the JEV 
vaccine are those who work with pigs or mos-
quitoes. Photo: University of Queensland

n Managing JEV

http://porknews.com.au/


Page 20 – Australian Pork Newspaper, May 2022 www.porknews.com.au

ZINC is an essential 
trace mineral in pig nu-
trition, however zinc in 
the form of zinc oxide 
is often used at thera-
peutic doses to control 
post-weaning diarrhoea 
in piglets.

Concerns on the poten-
tial risks to the environ-
ment has alerted regula-
tory authorities and, in 
some jurisdictions – the 
European Union as an ex-
ample – the use of ZnO 
will be limited to nutri-
tional levels of 150ppm 
total dietary zinc. 

Before we discuss pig 
producers need to be 
ready to rear their pigs 
without pharmacological 
levels of ZnO, it is impor-
tant to understand why the 
use of high levels of zinc 
oxide in swine nutritional 
diets has increased dra-
matically across the globe 
in recent years.
Where it all began

At weaning, piglets are 
subject to a multitude of 
stress factors over a very 
short period that con-
tribute to gastrointestinal 
tract and immune system 
disturbances. 

These factors can be:
• Nutritional – abrupt 

dietary change from sow 
milk to a dry pelleted 
predominantly vegetable-
based diet formulation

• Environmental – 
moving to new nursery 
accommodation with dif-
ferent housing conditions

• Health-based – loss of 
passive immunity from 
the sow

• Physiological – abrupt 
maternal separation, 
being handled and trans-
ported and mixing with 
unfamiliar pigs from 
other litters.

Because the pigs are 
under such stress, the 
early post-weaning pe-
riod is typically charac-
terised by poor growth 
performance – such as 
reduced feed intake – and 
increased susceptibility to 
post-weaning diarrhoea.

Traditionally, pig pro-
ducers relied heavily on 
use of sub-therapeutic 
levels of antibiotic growth 
promoters in pre-starter 
and starter feeds to con-
trol pathogenic infections 
– mainly caused by en-
terotoxigenic e coli – and 
improve pig growth per-
formance in the first few 
weeks after weaning. 

Following the ban of 
AGPs in early 2000, pig 
producers had to seek 
alternatives to maintain 
optimal gut health and to 
reduce this post-weaning 
performance drop. 

As a result, the use of 
high or therapeutic levels 
– 2000ppm or higher – of 
zinc oxide in piglet feeds 
became more widespread 
and was seen as common 
practice in the swine in-
dustry. 

It was shown to be an 
effective and relatively 
inexpensive tool for pre-
venting and controlling 
post-weaning diarrhoea, 
with subsequent improve-
ments in piglet growth 
performance, feed intake 
and digestion. 

Though the precise 
mode of action of ZnO 
against post-weaning di-
arrhoea in weaned piglets 

is not yet fully understood, 
it is believed to be related 
to a significant improve-
ment in both intestinal 
morphology – improved 
structure and function – 
and nutrient digestion and 
absorption. 
Why do authorities 
reconsider the use of 
pharmacological levels 
of ZnO?

Though there are several 
benefits of using ZnO in 
piglet feeds – preventing 
post-weaning diarrhoea, 
maintaining health and 
performance and such – 
recent reports have high-
lighted its environmental 
impact, and we became 
aware of its contribution 
to the spread of antimicro-
bial resistance. 

It is therefore not sur-
prising that regula-
tions around its use are 
changing and why the EU 
decided to ban the use of 
pharmacological levels of 
zinc oxide in June 2022. 

However, it is not all bad 
news for the European 
pig industry, as there are 
several potential benefits 
to the upcoming ban on 
ZnO. 

Some of these benefits 
are:
Reduced environmental 
pollution

Zinc accumulates in soil 
after zinc-rich pig manure 
is applied to the land as an 
organic fertiliser. 

These high levels of zinc 
in the soil and surface 
water are deemed an en-
vironmental pollutant and 

health risk, and may also 
impact the absorption of 
other trace elements such 
as iron.
Preventing antimicrobial 
resistance

Recent studies and re-
ports have demonstrated 
zinc oxide’s contribution 
to the increase of AMR, 
as high levels of ZnO may 
increase the proportion of 
multi-drug-resistant e coli 
in the intestines of piglets.
Avoiding zinc toxicity

Zinc remains a heavy 
metal and is therefore 
toxic to many living or-
ganisms, including pigs. 

Studies show that pro-
longed use of pharmaco-
logical levels of ZnO may 
negatively affect piglet 
health and performance, 
as demonstrated by a 
marked decrease in feed 
intake. 
Preventing nutritional in-
teractions

High levels of ZnO can 
have a negative effect on 
phytase activity – an en-
zyme that is included in 
piglet feeds to enhance 
digestion – whereby the 
phosphorous cannot be 
released from phytase 
due to the formation of a 
complex of zinc with p-
phytate. 

When zinc oxide is re-
moved from piglet feeds, 
it should have a positive 
effect on phytase effi-
ciency.
Avoiding changes to gut 
microbial composition

The use of pharmaco-
logical doses of ZnO may 
also cause changes to the 
gut microbial composition 
of piglets during the early 
post-weaning period by 
suppressing the growth of 
beneficial bacteria, such 
as lactobacilli. 

Such changes may nega-
tively affect intestinal de-
velopment and health in 
young piglets.
What is in store for 
pig-producing countries 
outside the EU?
Canada

Until recently, zinc oxide 
was typically included 
in piglet feeds at 2500–
5000ppm in Canada. 

However, Canada is now 
in the midst of imposing 
similar restrictions to that 
of the EU, which will see 
the level of ZnO allowed 
in piglet feeds reduced 
down to nutritional levels 
of 350ppm.
China

The use of high levels 
of zinc oxide also came 
under scrutiny in China 
and as a result, China has 
already drastically re-
duced its level of author-
ised dietary zinc supple-
mentation from 2250ppm 
to 1600ppm in 2018.

The US and some Asian 
countries

It is very likely that the 
US and some Asian coun-
tries will also implement 
similar restrictions on the 
use of pharmacological 
levels of zinc oxide in 
piglet diets in the near 
future. 

Though there are no 
restrictions currently in 
place in these regions, it is 
vital that swine producers 
avoid over-use and start 
the process of working 
towards ZnO alternatives 
so that they are prepared 
when a ban inevitably 
comes into effect.

Until recently, zinc 
oxide represented one of 
the vital nutritional strat-
egies for preventing and 
controlling diarrhoea in 
young piglets and the as-
sociated detrimental post-
weaning ‘growth check’. 

However, increasing 
concerns over environ-

mental pollution and con-
tributions to the spread of 
AMR have led to an EU 
ban on the use of high 
levels of ZnO in piglet 
diets. 

Adopting a holistic 
strategy that encom-
passes optimal nutrition, 
management, biosecurity, 
health and welfare prac-
tices will be key to en-
suring that pigs can thrive 
and survive in a post-zinc 
oxide era.

Learn how the Alltech 
Seed, Feed, Weed solu-
tion can help you remove 
zinc oxide from your 
piglet diets, and start the 
conversation with your 
local Alltech Lienert rep-
resentative about how you 
can begin transitioning to 
ZnO-free piglet produc-
tion. 

For more information, 
visit alltechlienert.com.
au 

LIVING Cell Technol-
ogies has advanced plans 
for a third clinical trial 
of NT-Cell in Parkin-
son’s disease, following 
the signing of a research 
agreement with the Uni-
versity of Technology 
Sydney and the Aus-
tralian Foundation for 
Diabetes Research.

The UTS agreement will 
allow university facilities 
to be used to optimise the 
production of NT-Cell in 
Australia for the first time, 
prior to the third clinical 
trial. 

Once approved by im-
port authorities, porcine 
brain tissue (choroid 
plexus) will be shipped 
to Sydney from research 
partner NZeno’s pig fa-
cility in Invercargill, New 
Zealand.

Once the Australian 
production of NT-Cell has 
been optimised at UTS, 
the tissue will be sent to a 
good manufacturing prac-
tice facility, where it will 
be manufactured under 
conditions suitable for it 
to be used clinically.

Approval for the use of 
the encapsulated pig tissue 
will need to be obtained 
from a Human Research 
Ethics Committee and the 
Therapeutic Goods Ad-
ministration.

The NT-Cell clinical 
trial for people with early 
to mid-stage Parkinson’s 
disease is likely to be the 
first xenotransplantation 
trial carried out in Aus-
tralia after earlier trials in 
New Zealand.

Living Cell Technologies 
executive chair Professor 
Bernie Tuch said, “This 
is another key step as we 
advance this potentially 
ground-breaking research 
in Australia, following in 
the footsteps of New Zea-
land researchers.”

“Optimising the pro-
duction of encapsula-
tion pig choroid plexus 
in Australia is a neces-
sary measure before it is 
manufactured under GMP 
conditions for the clinical 
trial.

“We look forward to get-
ting this work underway 
as soon as possible, given 

the pressing need for new 
treatments for Parkinson’s 
disease and its impact 
on the community,” Prof 
Tuch said.

The first trial partici-
pants are expected to re-
ceive treatment in 2024.

More than 10 mil-

lion people worldwide 
are living with Parkin-
son’s disease, including 
100,000 Australians, with 
the disease estimated to 
cost the Australian com-
munity an estimated $10 
billion per year.

The research agreement 

follows LCT’s announce-
ment on January 24 of 
the signing of a services 
agreement with NZeno, 
with the New Zealand 
biotech breeding and 
maintaining pigs to pro-
vide tissue for the clinical 
trial. 

Living Cell Technologies has advanced plans for a third clinical trial of NT-Cell 
in Parkinson’s disease.

Start the conversation with Alltech Lienert about how to begin transitioning to zinc 
oxide-free piglet production.

Successful pig production without zinc oxide
n Part 1 - A holistic strategy to ensure pigs can survive in a post-oxide era
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kym@nationalfeedsolutions.com.au
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WHY are beef, lamb and 
goat producers receiving 
more than twice the price 
pork producers are for 
their product?

The effectiveness of Aus-
tralian Pork Limited can 
be partially judged by this 
price discrepancy.

Is APL committed to 
looking after producers’ 
interests and doing enough 
to enhance the profitability 
of producers?

The APL board has re-
duced the number of staff 
working in the marketing 
division from 16 to 11, 
while increasing overall 
staff numbers by three to a 
current total 47 employees.

The board is aware that 
consumer research has re-
vealed that one in six pork 
meals is described as a 
negative experience by the 
consumer. 

This is probably the most 
serious issue facing the in-
dustry, yet the board does 
not appear to be doing 
anything about it – or even 
talking about it – and the 
many producers and del-
egates I have spoken to 
were not aware of this fact.

Our chief executive of-
ficer has stated that her 
goal is for pork to overtake 
chicken as the most con-
sumed meat in Australia. 

Chicken is the cheapest 
meat in our country and 
if our goal is to overtake 
chicken, we are commit-
ting ourselves to a low-
value product.

Our CEO boasted of de-
veloping a new market for 
pork by selling it to zoos, 
which indicated the low 
level of achievement our 
board and executives are 
satisfied with. 

With nine well-paid 
board members and five 
highly paid executives, we 
should see some progres-
sive and innovative ideas 
being put forward to sup-
port and improve the prof-
itability of producers – I 
believe very little is being 
done and they are taking 
the easy option.

During the last slump in 
pig prices, Peter Haydon 
travelled to Britain to at-
tend a butchers’ meeting 
and also visited family and 
friends – confirmed by Mr 
Haydon. 

At this particular time, 
virtually all producers 
were losing money, and 
some were unable to pay 
for pig food – putting them 
and their families in an 
extremely desperate situ-
ation.

This demonstrates Mr 
Haydon’s complete lack of 
care and commitment to 
producers and the industry. 

Politicians are held to ac-
count and there would have 
been calls for their resigna-
tion if they had done some-
thing similar – Mr Haydon 
was given a promotion.

Mr Haydon should have 
been travelling to countries 
we already export pork 
to and trying to sell extra 

pork to alleviate our over-
supply.

Politicians are account-
able for their actions and 
honesty as opposed to an 
APL executive – who re-
lies on secrecy, misleading 
communication and oc-
casional blatant lies to 
justify their existence to 
producers.

I believe the board has a 
lot to answer for – failing 
to give good leadership and 
for allowing the CEO to 
dominate the running of 
APL.

The board appointed a 
CEO who said she knows 
nothing about the pig in-
dustry and also stated that 
she was invited to join 
APL. 

With the board con-
cerned about gender eq-
uity, was this appointment 
based more on gender than 
experience?

The board ran an exten-
sive advertising campaign 
for the new CEO position.

However, was this an-
other case of wasting 
money on a predetermined 
outcome – as was the 
money wasted on running 
costly meetings to develop 
the strategic plan for the in-
dustry, which had already 
been predetermined by the 
board or CEO?

A current board member 
told me that they do not 
follow how the CEO 
spends our levies and could 
only recall one research 
program – the importance 

of the grind size of grain.
I thought this was 

common knowledge 20 
years ago? 

They also said they were 
too busy to read much of 
the APL literature.

A retired board member 
told me they were on sev-
eral boards, time poor and 
only had time to check a 
few bottom lines of the 
budget – and approved the 
budget based on that. 

Again, they were too busy 
to read APL publications 
and could not name one 
research program.

Very few producers be-
lieve they get any benefit 
from research programs 
– believing the research 
done is poorly conveyed to 
producers – and the board 
won’t disclose the cost of 
the individual research 
projects, which makes 
you wonder what they are 
afraid of. 

The CEO and board chair 
continue to want to pro-
duce podcasts that very few 
people listen to – in fact, 
most don’t know of their 
existence.

I can only assume they 
enjoy making them.

The board wants to be 
on the anti-dumping board 
– we dump pork on other 
markets in times of over-
supply – gender equity and 
the culling of wild pigs 
through Australia. 

The cattle industry is 
spread over a much larger 
portion of the country and 

has more to lose from the 
introduction of foot and 
mouth disease. 

They are a much larger 
organisation, with mem-
bers nationwide and are in 
a much better position to 
co-ordinate this program. 

Only three board mem-
bers personally pay levies 
and we rely on them to 
represent producers’ inter-
ests – I question if they are 
doing enough to represent 
all producers when making 
board decisions. 

With so many producers 
disillusioned and discon-
nected from APL and with 
an out of touch Canberra-
based organisation, I be-
lieve that unless changes 
are made as to how APL 
is run, the pig industry will 
not achieve the prosperity 
it should – continually 
wasting producers’ money.

I ask producers and del-
egates to consider having 
APL pay $0.20 of the $3.40 
levy to state organisations.

This would allow the 
states to have a strong pro-
ducer organisation capable 
of contributing fresh ideas 
as well as resolving state-
based problems. 

The state organisation 
could work more closely 
with state abattoirs, whole-
salers and transport, as well 
as with state government 
on environmental and other 
issues.

I believe producers would 
benefit greatly from this, as 
well as bring new ideas and 

life to APL – and a lot more 
producers would become 
interested in the future of 
the industry and not only 
their individual business.

Our CEO has spoken a lot 
about APL’s involvement in 
keeping the pig industry 
functioning during the pan-
demic.

What isn’t acknowledged 
is that the abattoirs, whole-
salers and transport indus-
tries did the bulk of this 
without APL’s help and 
producers worked with 
these industries to keep 
pigs moving through the 
system.

I find it interesting that 
neither the CEO nor the 

board chair have responded 
to any of the issues I have 
raised previously – despite 
the fact that they receive 
$500,000 a year from me.

Statutory-funded or-
ganisations have a habit 
of forgetting that they are 
employed to serve an in-
dustry, and adopt the belief 
that they know everything, 
ignoring the people who 
employ them. 

Happy to receive com-
ments from producers – 
negative or positive – on 
these and other issues. 
Andrew Reilly
andrew.reilly95@yahoo.
com

n Letters to the Editor n Letters to the Editor
It is the responsibility of those making submissions to ensure the correctness of their claims and statements. The views expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of the publisher.

Note – Australia is importing pork from China, home 
of African swine fever.
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WANT  
TO BE 
REWARDED?
Do you use Ingelvac CircoFLEX or Ingelvac MycoFLEX?

Great news, be rewarded for your purchases by  
signing up to the FLEX360 Loyalty Rewards Program.

Talk to your friendly Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health 
representative or visit flex360.com.au to find out more.

Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health Australia Pty Ltd. ABN 53 071 187 285. Level 1, 78 Waterloo Road, North Ryde, NSW 2113. 
Toll Free 1800 808 691. Boehringer Ingelheim Animal Health Australia Pty Ltd is bound by the Australian Privacy Principles and 
adheres to these Principles. You can view our Privacy Policy at: https://boehringer-ingelheim.com.au/data-privacy.
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